















THE FIRST BOOK OF IRANIAN THEATER

UNDER THE SUPERVISION OF : MEHRDAD RAYANI MAKHSOUS ASSISTANT PROFESSOR AND FACULTY MEMBER OF AZAD ISLAMIC UNIVERSITY SITUATED IN CENTRAL TEHRAN

EDITED BY: MASHHOUD MOHSENIAN

HELP PAGE

Information in this book are divided into two main section:

Governmental or State Theater:	
Non Governmental or Non State Theater:	

This Mark in the beginning of each paragraph anywhere in the book reflects this classification.

At the beginning of each section explaining a bit about the content and purpose and classification of that section.

CONTENTS

Unwritten Dictation	8
Introduction	9
A Look Back	11
ENTITIES ACTIVE IN THE FIELD OF THEATER	
Governmental Entities	16
Non-Governmental Institutions	24
EDUCATIONAL CENTERS	
State Universities	38
None State Universities	44
Fine Arts Conservatories	47
Theater Schools	50
Educational Centers of Provinces	58
THEATER HALLS	
Tehran State Theaters	66
Tehran None state Theaters	72
Provinces Theater Halls	105
THEATER FESTIVALS	4.50
National Theater Festivals	150
International Theater Festivals	153
PUBLICATIONS	158
LIBRARIES	172
WEBSITES	176

UNWRITTEN DICTATION

"First book of Iran's Theater" is a prominent name so that we can show with it anything in the atmosphere of Iran's Theater that exists potentially. This book is the First step in introducing, recognizing and having access to spaces and facilities of Theater in our dear country, Iran. Also, we think about such book and reference in international and domestic communications for introducing abilities and capitals of Theater artists in our country that was achieved today by Mehdi Shafiee's direct support as director general of theatrical arts for Islamic culture and guidance ministry and our good colleagues' effort.

Unwritten dictation is written today. Now, Iranian Theater's activists and artist's sympathy and sharp look can prepare its reader for next edits.

Mehrdad Rayani Makhsus

Assistant professor and faculty member of Azad Islamic University situated in central Tehran

INTRODUCTION

The book you have in front of you carries a big name with it, the name that this book is supposed to emerge with after being modified, edited and increase and decrease that have been made. The thing that is in front of you is the product of a 6 month work done by a team that came to an accepted result by considering all upcoming problems and obstacles for collecting information.

Forming such a book for Theater fans, students and researchers could be a way for achieving facilities and better exploitation from what we have and also it can be a door to understanding whatever we don't have and building more and better infrastructures for Iran's Theater.

Taking a macro look at Iran's Theater in this book has been done generally through dividing Theater in all its aspects to state and non-state sections. Recognizing institutes and organs that are related to play art in any ways and taking an accurate statistical look at halls for performing plays and training centers are one of the cases that help us to know how to communicate with them in a better way through reading this book. The method for presenting the information should be brief and systematic so some effort has been taken to adopt a special way for presenting communicative ways and also an emphasis has been put on line communicative ways. Besides it, some simple and comprehensive definitions have been considered for state and non-state sectors and their performance. Moreover, we tried not to ignore Provinces Theater while some organs, institutes and halls names have been mentioned in some valid theatrical sources but today. They aren't active in the play field so, their names were eliminated from working list.

Using day technology and book as a multimedia source has been one of our important goals since beginning that by considering some limits; just part of it was achieved so we hope that we can approach our main goal. There have been a lot of problems on the way of collecting and analyzing data that we think they are necessary as followings:

1- Lack of complete and full cooperation between state institutes and organizations is one of the cases that are seen a lot due to the weakness of clerical and bureaucracy. From corresponding endlessly to presenting

wrong information or expired date and also by not being committed to the cooperation with other institutes are some of the cases we have faced with.

- 2- Since in our country even after privatization, most institutes related to Theater have been shaped in state field and have been active, and footprints of state budgets have been found in most theatrical societies and institutes, there isn't a specific boundary among state or private institutes and organizations and we can see it severely among Theater halls and in most cases, even operators and custodians of a hall didn't know that whose section they belonged to.
- 3- An important and great data base about Iran's Theater doesn't exist to be able to examine the information to see if they are accurate and correct or not so a researcher has to suffice to their written accessible and on line humane sources.
- 4-The area of theatrical activity is broad so it is not easy to recognize and record all of its forms; as a result, by consulting with experts and specialists, we decided to consider main and important branches in this publication.
- 5- One of the most important problems is that Theater artists don't have enough awareness about legal, organizational and especially theoretical issues of their artistic course that have been common in society and have not paned the way for scientific and continuous research.

Doubtlessly, this book isn't complete and for achieving a comprehensive and valid source of information, there is a long way in front of Iran's Theater. So, the team who helped with compiling and researching for the book requested Theater researchers and trainees to assist us in completing material of book via electronic post:

Ketabeaval.Theateriran@gmail.com

We acknowledge all the dears who were sympathetic and cooperative sincerely on the way of forming this book and the ones who accompanied us in this way. The colleagues who were pointed to in the ID of book beside some other gentlemen such as Mehrdad Rayani Makhsuos, Babak Sadighian, Iraj Afshari asl, Jalal Tajngi, Atabak Naderi and Manuchehr Akbarloo.

The last word is that any researches on the way of reaching perfection need to pass through time and we hope that this book by being updated and freeing from any probable errors can be a source for Theater society and play art of country.

Mashhoud Mohsenian

A LOOK BACK

The history of play and performing it in Iran goes back to ancient time (1000-641 BC). The beginning of first phenomena of acting in this land can be explored in ceremonies and celebrations in which they dealt with praising legendary and national heroes and humiliating enemy that we can refer to siyavash mourning and dramatic narratives of history, mythical and love stories, as examples which were written by Herodotus and Xenophon.

New and modern Theater like other western manifestations came to Iran in Naseredin Shah's time and before triple trips of shah to Europe, non-Tazieh Theater of Iran was summed in a series of slangy Theaters.

Generally, the way of making change in Theater of Iran can be mentioned here:

- 1- Trips of western and Iranian political delegates and sending some Iranian students to foreign countries that got familiar with play art in the west, and brought some information to Iran as souvenirs are most important factors of Theater entrance to Iran. On the other side, western businessmen and ambassadors' during their settlement in Iran, held up some plays for entertainment and the palace and officers were invited to them. Those commutations and communications gradually helped with shaping terms and culture of play in Iran.
- 2- DarolFonoon was one of the most important bases that opened a door to translation in Iran academically Although, in DarolFonoon, mostly translation of scientific works were considered, any way, it was a place for paying attention to art of translation as an important educational means. Since then, translators have been included among scientists and the wise.
- 3- Naseredin Shah, besides his formal visits to scientific manifestations, in European cities, showed interest in their dramas and entertainments so that he wrote about them in his diaries. His frequent visit to western Theaters caused that by imitating architecture style of London operates, it could build government Tekieh in 1290. So that he could entertain foreign guests through Iranian dramas or at least, compete with western countries.
- 4- Constitution revolution and its aftermaths should be counted as the most important motivations for making a change in Iran's Theater that both constitution movement and its ways for showing it were influenced by the west. It seems that during constitution movement, at least educated class had found the importance of Theater and by establishing groups and

associations; they tried to introduce Theater to the wake society of Iran.

5- Establishing associations and companies was another factor of success in Theater. Brothers' association, which was established in 1317, was one of the first groups that started activity such as holding concerts and performing plays. In some of the open-minded ideas, establishing Theater, besides the values that were related to art of drama, was considered as a symbol of intellectual growth and progress. The conditions of Theater in Iran, within the years from 1320 to 1322 were called stage period by some researchers due to broadness of performance on stage and Theater growth.

6- In 1329, the first independent place for Theater in Iran was opened as "National Theater". Before establishing "National Theater" different associations and centers took advantage of Theater for achieving their political and publicity goals but "National Theater" afforded its facilities and budget through Education ministry's charity and devoted independently to drama and performing Theater. Multiple activities of National Theater caused that Theater, like an independent art and to be known by formal officials and people as a place that can afford its costs financially. Even some students who had gone a broad for studying, studied Theater at college and planned a base for novel Theater in Iran.

7-The years 1337-1357 emphasized more on national play Wright, getting experience by national personnel, training skillful human force in all arenas with the help of theatrical high training centers, understanding experiences of world artists through studying their translated works and inviting from some foreign professors for teaching Theater in Iran.

8- After Islamic revolution, and with the event of Cultural Revolution, main changes were made in the cultural and artistic trend and art of drama was subject to some changes. Political and revolutionary issues were revived more than before in Theater and after imposed war in 1359, a new genera found its way to the Theater of Iran, Holy defense Theater was shaped on issues such as war and martyrdom and devotion and ideal and some top elements were created in those years. In this time, Theater continues its life under the supervision of Islamic culture and guidance ministry protected by government and rarely can you hear any thing about independent and free Theaters the same as today's Theater.

9- In 60s and 70s, various national and international festivals were formed and young generation turned to Theater. Some revolutionary institutes such as Islamic publicity organization (artistic area), mobilization force,

and armed forces and so on, paid attention to Theater in their cultural and artistic sections too. International activities developed more than before and Iran's Theater was known to the world widely and besides, traditional Theater especially tazieh that has got a lot of fans in Asian and European countries, modern Theater of Iran could find its place among them.

10- In following times, in structure of state Theater, drama associations started acting and took the responsibility of doing a lot of affairs related to the centers, and specially in the middle years of 70s, Theater revived again and with more protection from government and other institutes such as municipality, another generation of performers were introduced so that Theater was released from the place limit of city Theater and it was transferred to another place for performing drama.

11- Theater facilities grew in the 80s, and in fields such as publications and press it gained more power. The cooperation between state section and parallel institutes continued so that whispering of private Theater was heard and came true. Other individuals and institutes deals with art more seriously and although still spiritual support and issuing permission are in charge of general department of theatrical arts for guidance new Theater saloons are about to be launched to take the capital city a way from the problems related to lack of administrative facilities to some extent.

12- In 90s, Theater found some of its suitable administrative facilities to a high extent and number of theatrical groups and capital performance and even province performance increased International festivals of Iran have got bright records and among them Fajr international festival changed to a known name in the Theater world. Educational system of country's Theater, following appearance of art schools, training Theater in schools and providing specialized universities promoted that included different courses of Theater art. Every year, the number of Theater graduates in creases and even in the virtual world, new facilities such as social networks, websites and others are applied for publicity and growth of Theater art.

By having a look at:

¹⁻Theater history in Iran. Nemat Namati, general quotes to content. www.taartiha.ir

²⁻ Drama book. Khosro Shariari. Tehran. AmirKabir, 1365, quote to content.





Governmental entities active in the field of Theater, including institutions, organizations, ministries and offices which in terms of management and budget are dependent on government and work under the supervision of the state.

GOVERNMENTAL ENTITIES

This section works under the supervision and with the support of Ministry of Culture and Islamic Guidance budget.

General Administration of Performing Arts

This general office is based on policies of theatrical arts in Ministry of Culture and Islamic Guidance and art department. Any public performance in Tehran must receive written permission from the Administration.

The department also has a branch in every province and city and this branches serves independently.

Moral and material support of the Theater, licensing the public performances, festivals, conferences, lectures and workshops are the current affairs of these departments.

Among the sub-sectors in this Administration are:

Office of International Affairs

Public relations

Coordination of provinces

Secretariat festivals

Council monitoring and evaluation

Address: Hafez st.shahriar st.next to vahdat hall.

Phone number: 66747423

Email: namayeshiran@gmail.com

Center of performance arts of Islamic publicity organization

Center of performance arts contemporary with establishing artistic department in 1980 under title "Theater unit" started its activities.

Now besides different administration departments, three offices including Theater for adolescent and children, Practical Theater, and studying and researches office are working in this department.

Address: Tehran, Hafez Ave, cross Somaiyeh, Artistic department of Islamic publicity organization, 4 floor, performance arts center for artistic department.

Phone number: 00982188895053 - 00982188804072

Performance arts center: 00982188804072 - 00982188804070

Email: info@hhsahneh.ir akhbaresahneh@yahoo.com Website: www.dramatic.ir

Channel Four- Department of Literature and Art

"Art and literature" group has the responsibility of producing and showing T.V. Theater, Theater commercials, presenting criticism programs analyzing Theater and developing it through this channel of national media. This group besides inviting from producers who are familiar with category of T.V. Theater and protecting from performance group of Theater in different fields cooperates with Theater festivals, theatrical arts centre and authors and independent directors and producers. While theatrical productions of this group is fulfilled based on the order and supervision of group artists can also make T.V. Theater after covering rereading steps and approving the texts by presenting their theatrical texts.

Besides making and producing T.V. Theater, producing instructive programs about Theater, criticizing and analyzing Theater and developing the art are among this cultural group's tasks as a tool for T.V. commercials.

Address: Valias street.Before parkway. across from Belal mosque. Mahnaz alley No 22-fourth floor.Art and literature group.

Phone number: 26213592 channel Phone Number: 26215396

Email: sima4@irib.ir

SMS: 300004

Website: www.tv4.ir

General department of radio theatrical arts

Radio play unit formed in the thirties. General department of radio theatrical arts has the mission of producing and broadcasting plays in radio and today it broadcasts plays for 13 hours in a week in six radio channels. Besides the high rate of program, play radio is engaged with broadcasting radio plays overnight.

Address: Tehran, 15 khordad square radio building-General department

of radio theatrical arts **Postal Code:** 1114914999

Phone number: 33115410-33113585

SMS: number: 3000089

Website: www.radionamayesh.ir

General department of T.V. training and researching

This department, especially in the research section deals with collecting information and publishing them in different artistic and technical areas related to the media that are in line with the determined goals and policies of broadcasting organization.. Theater and written publication were considered by the department in this ground. Following it, the department was successful in publishing some works in this area and they are supposed to be updated every year.

Address: Vanak square. Northern Gundi. corner of Eastern Santi- No 32

SMS: number: 3000077

Phone number: 88799789-88773562

Email: tvr@irib.ir Website: www.tv.ir

ACECR-Iranian academic center for education, culture and research-Art unit

The unit was formed simultaneously with the Cultural Revolution of 1359 and currently works in these areas:

Student cultural, research and professional training services.

Other activities of this unit is training classes for cinema-Theater and holding festivals.

Address: Tehran.enghelab st.valiasr crossroads.balavar alley.no4.4th floor.

Phone number: 66417528-66414402 **Website:** www.acecr.ac.ir www.jdart.ir

The center for artistic creations (Qods Astan Razavi)

The center for artistic creations was established in 1369 and scope of its performance was developed and its organizational elevation to institute of artistic creations was recognized in 1376.

The institute for artistic creations of Razavi Qods Astan makes effort to act continuously in different artistic sections such as Theater by paying special attention to religious instructions; specially Imam Reza's. so it is in interaction with artists in sections of producing drama and idealistic works and Theater festivals.

Address: Mashhad Kuhsangi-Edulat street-Edulat 18- No 9/1

Phone number: 38445142-4

Email: info@aqart.ir **Website:** www.aqart.ir

cultural and artistic centers of Tehran mosques

Activities issue of cultural and artistic centers of mosques are as followings: planning-providing and opening educational classes in different doctrinal-religious-scientific-political-cultural artistic and technical areas such as classes for training Quran, precepts doctrines and principles of theology, explaining political problems the classes for training Arabic and English languages as lesson help, training computer, accounting, book keeping, artistic classes, like handwriting, drawing, Theater, chanting, visual arts, photography, Film-making, sewing, embroidery, hygiene trainings and family health and handi crafts arts and etc.

Address: Tehran-Niyayesh highway-Northern Janatabad Boulvar Ansar olmahadi Boulvar-Noor cultural and artistic complex

Phone number: 021-44848835

Sms: 3000415

Foundation for preserve impressions and values of holy defend

Foundation for preserving impressions and values of holy defense began at first by name "war promotion army staff". After war, with change its title, pursued the past way of thinking with considering future .it is the important duty of gathering, registration, maintain and offering holy defense impressions to Next generation.

Address: Tehran, Shahid Ayat Allah Beheshti Ave, Pakistan St, 16th alley, 3 No

Phone number: 88732116 **Email:** info@defapress.ir

Revolution and holy defending Theater association

Revolution and holy defending Theater association in 1997 with goal, organizing to performance literature this section of revolution art was created, than with involvement experts and thinkers and scientists who are working in this arena, could step in straight forward for promotion its culture related to remembering that times. This association could spread and developed its activities in all of sections on holy defending Theater domain step by step.

Address: northern Sohrevardi Ave, Western Hoveizeh St, 124 NO, 3 floor, revolution and holy defending Theater association.

Phone number: +98218830032, +982188530031

Website: www.resistancetheater.ir

Martyrdom foundation and self-sacrifices affairs

Martyrdom foundation and self-sacrifices affairs from its beginning, always paid its attention to cultural and artistic activities, but after agreement cultural and artistic corporation with Ministry of Culture and Islamic Guidance at October 2005, this activities were comprehensive, than artistic affair general manager officially established performance art department for Martyrdom foundation and self-sacrifices affairs in 2006.

Address: Tehran.taleghani st.northern bahar st.no5.second floor.

Phone number: 88305765

Fax: 88303760

Website: www.isaar.ir www.navideshahed.com

Islamic Republic of Iran Army Management of Performing Arts of the Islamic Republic of Iran's Army (AJA)

Army Performing Arts Management came into existence in 1378 with a number of changes in the system of the Islamic Republic Army. Following these changes, Ideological-Political Organization in land' air and naval forces of army was formed and took over the responsibility to organize and manage the Department of the Army Theater artists.

Address: shariati st.ghodoosi st. Management of Performing Arts of the

Islamic Republic of Iran's Army (AJA) **Phone number:** 88411047 · 81954422

Fax: 88411047
Website: www.aja.ir

Islamic republic of Iran's police- Art department

Making Culture with language of arts, especially the performing arts, is one of the appropriate and valuable functions of law enforcement in recent years. the police is also has a serious look at the issue of Theater and and pay special attention to it.

Address: Tehran.valiasr st.vanak.yasemi st. in front of arrarat club.

Postal code: 1996713557

Phone number: 81432231-88784353-6 - 81432627

Website: www.saas.police.ir

Social cultural adjutancy of Islamic revolution guards

An Islamic revolution guard is founder for holy defending Theater festival. Revolutionary guards at 5 district musicality in Tabriz, held throughout respecting 8 September at September 1983

This organ held adolescent and children throughout respecting (Bassij Martyrs) in Khoy in 1984

With ending war and spreading revolutionary guards and Bassij resistance force, these actions were doing at the best methods. Than Bassij resistance force that has been active on artistic and cultural backgrounds could include Bassij Theater throughout festival in 1996.

Address: Tehran.nejatollahi st.ahmad labbaf st.no15.the office of publishing and public relations.

Phone number: 88900309

Fax: 88899823

Website: www.sepahnews.com

■ Theater and chant groups of Basij resistance bases

The center tries to form Theater and chanting groups with basij members who are interested in arts and it works under the management of Basij organization.

Address: Tehran.motahari st.next to subway station.

Phone number: 78965412

Email: info@basij.ir
Website: www.basij.ir

Religious and political organization of Ministry of Defense and Armed Forces Logistics

One of organizations that has important role at realization to high goals on Theater domain, is Ministry of Defense and Armed Forces Logistics.

This organization according to its instruction, examine technical and content of artistic impressions according to provisions and its laws. These provisions for creating unity in method, creating limits for religious, political, growth and encourage artists and observing do and do not affairs on artistic activities were prepared.

Address: no bonyad sq.shahid langari st.before arj intersection.

Phone number: 22950804

Website: www.defapress.ir-www.fatehnet.net

Office of Cultural Affairs and Art-Ministry of Education

Ministry of Education is one of organs that gave value to performance arts and it has formulized and regularly for finding talents, training and exploit from it throughout in country. A circular imparts to all of provinces and regions in country and it issued from cultural and artistic adjutancy at September in year that according it all of schools bounded to finding talents and creating performance arts groups that these groups could attend at performance arts competitions.

These competitions continue at primitive level in province level and at middle they are in state level. Thirty and two girls and boys at different propensities of performance arts including (scene shows, dolly shows and play reading and narrating) are selecting.

In addition, Training and Upbringing ministry was paid attention to script writing and performing role at workmanship and science courses and even it listen carefully to performing role and patronage scene at technical and occupational courses.

Address: Gharani field marshal street, pass to Ferdowsi square, Falahpour Street corner, Shahid bahonar building.

Phone number: 88805431

Address: (Office of Educational Technology)Karimkhan st.iranshahr

st.building no4.

Phone number: 88831161-9 Website: www.medu.ir

■ Theater Center for Intellectual Development of Children and Adolescents center

Activity record of this center goes back to the middle of decade 40 in 1344 and in 1350 specialized center of child's Theater was opened and up to now, it has been acting for about half century and it has performed more than 160 puppet dramas for children and teenagers of this territory and it has played important role in elevating Iran's culture.

The dramas of this center are performed in two symmetry saloons called "Golestan" and "Bustan" which both of them have equal specifications. The stages of these two saloons are (Black box) with dimensions of 13×7 so it can accommodate 136 viewers.

Puppet-making workshop of this center has been making memories for several years in the underground of these saloons.

Another special activity of this center is "mobile trailer Theater" that has been taking Theater to around the country for more than 40 years. The trailer has been carrying Theater freely to the cities and villages for many years where there are usually no theatrical performances and they connect them to the Theater and drama flow.

Another saloon of this center, that is situated in vozara street, has been a host for performing different dramas and memory-making whether in the field of children and teenagers or adults for more than 50 years. The saloon, that accommodates 300 people, has some facilities that you can rarely find in any other saloons such as puppet scene of Marionet and ten lift bars and revolving scene and a big stage with dimensions of 16×9 meters with more than 20 meters height so it can still be the best place for performing drama.

Address: keshavarz Boulvar-Hijab street inside laleh park- a center for producing Theater and puppet Theater.

Phone number: 88980721-88966119

vozara center: 88100623-4 Email: kanoontheater.com infor@kannontyheater.com

Website: www.kanoontheater.com

NON-GOVERNMENTAL INSTITUTIONS

Including organizations and agencies that are not dependent on the state for management and budget.

Theatrical associations

Theatrical associations is a nongovernmental organization in the field of Theater, its subfolders are several professional associations This association, by founding branches throughout the provinces, is going to employ Theater area artists in producing works and continuous performance.

Address: Tehran Valiasr avenue. Western Zartosht street. No 96- Unit 10

Postal code: 1415683811 Telefax: 88991901-4 Email: ceo@irantheater.ir Website: www.irantheater.ir

Theatrical association branches:

Publication and research

This office started working in 1367 and it is responsible for all publication and research (Specialized Theater books .Monthly magazine Namayesh.

Theater quarterly) affairs of theatrical arts general department.

This office is also counted as a subset of Iran theatrical arts association and follows goals of general department.

Goals

Developing mental and theoretical spaces in area of theatrical arts through paving the way for doing research activity and providing possibility of specialized publications

Address: Karimkhan street. Southern aban avenue .Arshad alley.no10.

second floor.

Phone number: 88920361

Email: namayesh_magazin@yahoo.com

Iran Theater Website

This specialized Theater site emerged in the arena of theatrical arts in 1383 and in 1387, it became one of the subsets of theatrical arts association. Iran Theater is updated daily and it follows Theater news and information and inform the people who are interested with the information. In this site, sections like report, criticism, speech, articles and international Theater are available.

Address: Hafez street.shahriayr street. Henry corbin avenue.no18

Phone number: 66765653 **Website:** www.theater.ir

Traditional and religious plays association

The background of this office activity goes back to 1367 when it was known as focus of traditional and religious plays. Research on traditional and religious Theater and protection from producing such kinds of works are in line with this office's goals.

Address: Hafez street.shahriayr street.Henry corbin avenue.no18

Phone number: Mehdi safari nejad 0912459546

Email: namayeshname@gmail.com

Website: www.iran-tt.ir

Puppet Theater association

The office for producing puppet Theater was formed in the beginning of solar 70 decade and after a temporary closure period, was opened again with the new title "office for puppet Theater in 1384 in order to introduce, maintain, develop and elevate puppet Theater based on most artists request of Iran puppet Theater and protect from General department management of theatrical arts.

Address: Tehran.hafte tir sq.varzande st.next to cinema Theater university. honarTheater.

Religious plays association

This office was opened for producing and protecting from theatrical works with religious issues. Such kind of plays are made based on the issues which directly or indirectly deal with religious problems. From the step of producing play texts to protecting from magnificent performances and holding festival are some of this office goals.

Address: Hafez street.shahriayr street.Henry corbin avenue.no18

Phone number: Mahmood Farhang 09121303415

Street Theater association

This office is an administrative unit for achieving goals of theatrical arts association to elevate street Theater. Codifying and planning a series of street Theater programs and supervising and guiding activities of street Theater throughout the country are some of the activities of this office.

Address: Hafez street.shahriayr street.Henry corbin avenue.no18

Phone number: Saman Khalilian 09125885896

National Association of Critics

National centre of Theater critics was formed in 1368 in line with protecting from theatrical formations and strengthening criticism and speech space and exalting country's Theater.

This centre started working in the ninth Fajr international festival formally in 1369 and in 1370, it was accepted as a member from international centre of Theater critics. This centre, based on international regulations, works under procedure of international centre of Theater critics called I.A.T.C and it is counted as a subset of theatrical arts association in side the country.

Address: Tehran.hafez st.shahriayar st.next to vahdat hall. **Weblog:** www.kanoonemontaghedan.mihanblog.com

Performing arts association of provincial capitals

Performing arts association of East azarbaijan

Address: Tabriz.farabi st.before beheshti bridge.zone one Municipality. first floor.

Phone number: 04115265452-09143185675(Ramin Rasti)

Email: tabrizztheater@yahoo.com

Website: www.tabriztheater.blogfa.com

Performing arts association of West azarbaijan

Address: Uroumieh.sarbazan gomnam intersection.culture & art

complex.

Phone number: 09144406010(Jalil Aghdashi)

Performing arts association of Ardebil

Address: Ardebil.basij st.azad islami complex.

Phone number: 09141570236(Naser Rahnama azar) **Website:** www.honarhayenamayeshi.blogfa.com

Performing arts association of Isfahan

Address: Isfahan.aboozar bridge.tohid st.master farshchian art & culture

complex.

Phone number: 03136284403-09133157571(Hooshang Jamshidian)

Website: www.esfahantheater.ir

Performing arts association of Alborz

Address: Karaj.azadegan sq.motahari boulevard.corner of shehed 2.

General Office for Culture and Islamic Guidance

Phone number: 09126461941(Davood Fathalibeigi)

Performing arts association of ilam

Address: Ilam.24Meter st. General Office for Culture and Islamic

Guidance

Phone number: 09183428395(Saeed Kheirollahi)

Performing arts association of boushehr

Address: Boushehr.9th day cultural complex.

Phone number: 09394522125(Jahanshir Yarahmadi)

Performing arts association of Tehran

Address: Tehran.saadat abad.darya boulevard.morvarid alley. General

Office for Culture and Islamic Guidance

Phone number: 09191172717(Hossein Atefi)

Performing arts association of chaharmahal & bakhtiari

Address: Shahre kordfarabi & kashani intersection. General Office for

Culture and Islamic Guidance

Phone number: 09140210362(Basim)

Performing arts association of southern khorasan

Address: Birjand.taleghani st.no 39.

Phone number: 09155613175(Hossein Abbaszadeh)

Website: www.birjandtheater.ir

Performing arts association of khorasan razavi

Address: Mashhad.mellat park.imam reza cultural complex.

Phone number: 09155089107(kayvan sabbagh)

Email: mashhadTheater@gmail.com

j.ashkezari@gmail.com

Website: www.birjandtheater.ir

Performing arts association northern khorasan

Address: bojnoord.madar sq.tarbiat st.golshan cultural and art complex.

Performing arts association of khouzestan

Address: Ahvaz.amanieh.felestin st. General Office for Culture and

Islamic Guidance.

Phone number: 09161424138(Mohammad Yaghoutpour)

Performing arts association of Zanjan

Address: Zanjan.sheikh fazlolah noori st.imam Khomeini cultural house.

first floor.

Phone number: 09125417458(Hossein Najafi)

Performing arts association of Semnan

Address: Semnan.ghods st.koohesh cultural house. **Phone number:** 09123316629(Rahim Mousavi)

Performing arts association of Sistan balouchestan

Address: Zahedan.daneshjoo st.shahid barfi intersection.

Phone number: 09151413385(Alireza Salmannejad)

Performing arts association of Fars

Address: Shiraz.hafeziah intersection. General Office for Culture and

Islamic Guidance.

Phone number: 0917108800(Bahman Soleymani)

Performing arts association of Ghazvin

Address: Naderi st.miremad sq.ershad complex.

Phone number: 09126811934(Naser Izadfar)02833352900

Performing arts association of Gheshm

Address: Gheshm.golha sq.pajhoohesh boulevard. General Office for

Culture and Islamic Guidance.

Phone number: 09172297074(Hassan Parookesh Sayad)

Performing arts association of qom

Address: Ghom.jomhoori eslami st.shahid avini building. General Office

for Culture and Islamic Guidance.

Phone number: 09122521142(Asghar Nobakht)

Performing arts association of Kordestan

Address: Sanandaj. azadi sq. Governer building. Phone number: 09183734939 (Obeid Rostami) Website: www.kordderamakord.persianblog.ir

Performing arts association of Kerman

Address: Kerman.somayeh crossroads.entezar cultural & art complex.

General Office for Culture and Islamic Guidance. **Phone number:** 09131426620(Abdoreza Gharari)

Performing arts association of southern Kerman

Address: Jiroft.enghelab sq.shahid maddahi pour cultural & art complex.

General Office for Culture and Islamic Guidance. **Phone number:** 09137450081(Ebrahim adeli)

Performing arts association of Kermanshah

Address: Kermanshah.azadegan sq.Entezar hall. **Phone number:** 09183890080(Hesayat Heydari)

Performing arts association of Kohgiloyeh & boyerahmad

Address: Yasouj.moalem sq.. General Office for Culture and Islamic

Guidance.

Phone number: 09179178389(Ardeshir Kiani)

Performing arts association of Golestan

Address: Gorgan.lashkar st.fakhridin asad gorgani hall.

Phone number: 09111779225(Allahgholi Nazari)

Performing arts association of Gilan

Address: Lahijan.imam st. General Office for Culture and Islamic

Guidance.

Phone number: 09111449735(Mohammadali Sadegh Hassani)

Email: namayeshgilan@yahoo.com

Website: www.gilantheater.blogfa.com

Performing arts association of Lorestan

Address: Khoram abad.22th bahman sq. Complex for Culture and Islamic

Guidance.

Phone number: 09161619520(Amir Amani)
Email: masoudhasanvand@yahoo.com
Website: www.theater-lorestan.blogfa.com

Performing arts association of Mazandaran

Address: Ghaem shahr.babol st.shahid beheshti st.kafshgar Kalakh

station. General office for Culture and Islamic Guidance.

Phone number: 09111280644(Rajabali Fallah)

Performing arts association of Markazi

Address: Arak.hepko st.shahid beheshti town fase one.next to ayeneh

cultural house. General office for Culture and Islamic Guidance.

Phone number: 09186280721(Hamidreza Salehi)

Performing arts association of Hormozgan

 $\textbf{Address:} \ \textbf{Bandar abbas.} \textbf{Golshahr.} \textbf{Norther resalt st.sadeghieh sq.seyd}$

ahmad Khomeini cultural complex.

Phone number: 09171587446(Hossein Karimi)

Performing arts association of Hamedan

Address: Hamedan.farhang st. Administration of Education the State.

Phone number: 09188119138(Kianoosh Behroozpour)

Performing arts association of Yazd

Address: Yazd.shahid sadooghi boulevard.before bahonar sq.honar hall

alley.

Phone number: 09393586744(Mahmood Dehghani Harati)

Website: www.yazdtheater.ir

Tehran municipality artistic cultural organization

Tehran municipality artistic cultural organization was founded in 1997 under view of board constitute of different organizations such as State TV and radio and Islamic publicity organization.

This organization with having display halls located in cultural centers and cultural houses throughout country always has performed vital role in culture and art and has significant role at display and performance at forwarding displaying art.

Some of Tehran municipality artistic cultural organization activities are:

 $Shahr\, The ater\, festival.\, The ater\, school.\, The ater\, performances.$

Address: Valiasr sq.keshavarz bulvar.next to alireza daemi st.no1.

Phone number: 1837 **SMS:** 20001837

Email: Info@farhangsara.ir Website: www.farhangsara.ir

Iran Artists' House

Iran Artists house is non state and non-politic and nonprofit cultural and artistic organization and with lawful and financial personages.

Address: Talegani Ave, Northern Mosavi St, (Forsat), southern wing of art

garden

Phone number: 88310457

Fax: 88140330

Website: www.iranartists.org

Rudaki foundation

Rudaki cultural foundation started working in 1382 through integrating units of "vahdat hall" complex and Islamic revelation artistic cultural complex "Azadi tower" in the frame of non-state-public institute. But now its operating at government expense.

Its sections are:

The center of artistic trainings in Rudaki foundation. Rudaki Decor

Workshop. Azadi tower.

Address: Tehran.hafez st.shahriayr st.rudaki foundation.

Phone number: 66757504&06

Fax: 66757500

Email: roudakivahdathall@gmail.com

Azadi tower

Address: Azadi sq.azadi tower. **Phone number:** 66023951-4

Fax: 66023958

Email: azaditower@yahoo.com **Website:** www.azadi-tower.com

Rudaki education center

Address: Tehran.hafez st.shahriayr st.in front of vahdat hall.

Tell fax: 66743358-9

Website: www.amouzesh.bonyadroudaki.ir

Aseman Arts and Cultural Center-Honar Academy (Academy of Art)

Honar academy is an institute that is dependent on presidential institution but it has an independent legal character. Academy credits are considered in the annual budget of country in the row of credits of presidential institution.

Aseman cultural-artistic complex was opened for planning and doing research and education projects related to specialized groups of Honar academy, especially music groups-cinema-arts and theatrical Literature and multi-media. The building was built in 1357 with clerical application in an area of 4665 square meters.

Address: shahid falahi street (zaferanieh) after shirkuh street, No 47

Phone number: 22751763 **Email:** aseman@honar.ac.ir

Communication with Honar academy and its subsidiaries:

Address: Tehran-valiasr street-Before-Taleghani intersection- No 1552

Postal code: 131451377 **Phone number:** 66954200-5

Fax: 66496769

Email: honar@honar.ac.ir **Website:** www.honar.ac.ir

Comedy Theater Artists Association Tehran (Free-lance Theater)

Goals:

- Supply material and spiritual profits for experienced members and protagonists
- Creating appropriate space and head stock so that real artists could perform high grade and artistic impressions and this worthwhile art could live and it continues during future years.

This association includes 20 skilled and experienced groups that they could perform comic shows as professional.

These Theater groups access to halls that they are more cinema halls that they considered for them because scene and usages changes on them so that these groups could use them and also we could refer to traditional and famous halls that using from these groups and they could perform comic and free-lance Theater. Nasr Theater hall and Gholriz hall now are shut down.

The artists who are working at free-lance Theater association should have enough skill at one of important courses of performance art (scriptwriting, directing, performing role and so on) and if they not employed from state and have at least diploma license, they could to be member of this association.

Address: after Towhid subway station, Forsat Shirazi Street, No 89

Phone number: 00982166900293

Weblog: www.theaterazad.persaingig.com

Theater house

Cultural-artistic institution that calling in abbreviation Theater houses it established by founder board Theater house in 1998 and it has begun to work since winter 1999 year.

Goals:

- Providing and supporting from continual producing performance art in country
- 2. Effecting on improving producing Theater policies
- 3. Supporting on young groups rights and performance groups in Universities
- 4. Supporting on Theater at provinces and delivering specialty magazines to towns and delivering masters and experienced and skilled persons to throughout country for seasonal trainings
- 5. Creating an association for Theater artists in country and creating clubs to this association and building corporation sense among them
- Supporting on caste rights (material and spiritual) for members of Theater house and creating occupational and professional security and social providing and so on

Theater house forums

Directors. Playwrights. Critics and writers. Actors. Costume Design. Music. puppet performers. Street performers. Photographers. Technical staff Art. Performers move. Poster. Makeup and Masks. Theater for children and adolescents.

It is obvious saying that whole of forums have one address (except of cases that have dependent address and it was saying at relate section). **Address:** Tehran, Valiasr crossroads, shahid mozaffar avenue (southern saba), before Madaen hospital, mah alley corner, aftab building, first floor

Postal code: 1315833656

Phone number: 00982166487871-2

Telefax: 00982166975721

Email: Theater.forum@yahoo.com **Website:** www.theaterforum.ir

Theater puppeteers forum of Theater house

Phone number: 00982166487871-2

Telefax: 00982166975721 **Email:** hieatmodire@yahoo.com

Website: www.anai.ir

Actors forum of Theater house

Website: www.iraniantheateractors.com

Street Theater forum of Theater house

Website: www.theater-khiabani.blogfa.com

Theater photographers' forum of Theater house

Email: Theaterpohoto@gmail.com **Website:** www.theaterphoto.ir

Children and adolescents forum of Theater house

Email: teatrekodak@yahoo.com

Website: www.teatrekodak.blogfa.com

Designers and make up and mask executors forum of Theater house

Email: makeuptheater@gmail.com

Weblog: www.makeuptheater.blogfa.com

Critics, writers and researchers forum of Theater house

Website: www.itcrj.com

Theater foundation of children & adolescent

This is a private foundation and a group of researchers, teachers and translators have established it and works in children's Theater research.

Address: Tehran.seyd khandan bridge.khaje abdollah ansari st.aboozar

st.6th st.third floor.

Phone number: 22887233

Email: b.n.koodak@gmail.com



UNIVERSITIES
FINE ARTS CONSERVATORIES
THEATRE SCHOOLS



STATE UNIVERSITIES

In this section the state universities that are active in the field of Theater will be discussed. These Universities In terms of Management and Budget are managed and supported by the government.

■ Tarbiat Modares University

Art college of Teacher training (tarbiat modares) university started its scientific activities in 1363 as an independent college. In 1363, only directing major (M.A.) and in 1376 major of theatrical literature (M.A.) in the area of drama course were added to this group on average, about 50 members of faculty had cooperation with collage.

Degrees in the field of drama:

Directing (MA) Dramatic Literature (MA)

Address: Tehran.jalal al ahmad highway.nasr bridge. Tarbiat Modares

university

Phone number: 21-82880

Fax: 88006544

Email: pres@modares.ac.ir **Website:** www.modares.ac.ir

Honar university; cinema-Theater college

was established in 1343 with the permit of former culture and art ministry. In 1349, the art school's name was changed to Dramatic Arts College. After revolution, in 1358, art academic complex was founded by combining some high training institutes such as Dramatic Arts College.

After universities openings in 1362, the college continued its working as Theater and Cinema College which was a subset of art academic complex. Now, cinema-Theater college has two courses in B.A grade and four courses in M.A. grade.

B.A. cinema and drama

M.A. drama directing- theatrical Literature- motion picture- cinema Every year, students can enter the university through entrance exam.

B.A drama

- 1- Directing- acting
- 2- stage- designing and decor
- 3- Dramatic literature
- 4- puppet Theater

M.A drama

- 1- Directing- acting
- 2- Dramatic literature

Training classes related to B.A grade is generally held in the building of sarhang Sakhaee Street.

In this complex, three theatrical saloons are working (or three rehearsal room)

Decor and carpentering workshop with a workshop for making puppet is in working order in this complex.

Training building of cinema and Theater which is situated in varzandeh streen. In this complex, training classes are held in the M.A grade.

This complex has a specialized library that is related to all courses and training grades of cinema and drama.

The building of college of this complex has three performance saloons

1- Khorshid saloon

2- mirror light

3- Puppet

Along with make-up room and performance facilities light ;sound and equipment.

Address: Tehran.hafte tir.southern mofateh st.next to shiroodi stadium. varzande st.no13.

Postal code: 1571745311

Phone number: 021-88310008 021-88300666

Website: www.art.ac.ir

■ Tehran University, College of Fine Arts- School of Performing Arts and Music

The main building of the university was founded in 1313 and since 1328 Faculty of Fine Arts came into being. the Theater group of this college started its activities in 1344.

Theater degree

BA, MA

Bachelors

Set design, acting, directing, dramatic literature, puppet Theater

Masters

Directing, dramatic literature, puppet Theater

Ph.D.

PhD in Theater

Center for Experimental Theater

This section is the founder and organizer of the Theater festival experience in 1367

The school has two halls for performing shows.

Samandarian hall and Samimi Mofakham hall.

Address: Tehran. 16azar st. Central Organization of Tehran University

Phone number: 61112664-66955625 **Drama group phone number:** 88955561

Fax: 66405047

Email: finearts@ut.ac.ir

Website: www.finearts.ut.ac.ir

Damghan Art University

B.A

Dramatic literature

Address: Damghan.daneshgah sq.damghan university.

Phone number: 0236-35220081

Fax: 35220120 **Email:** pr@du.ac.ir

Website: www.art.du.ac.ir

University of Applied Science

University of Applied Science is a public university and is related to the Ministry of Science, Research and Technology.

One of the departments of the university is the Department of Culture and Art which also include Theater in two degrees, Associate and Bachelor.

Due to changes every year and school discipline at the university, currently only year 94 will be discussed.

Art and Culture Center of Alborz

B.A

Dramatic arts. Practical Theater

Address: Karaj.azimieh.asbi sq.aghaghia boulevard.

Phone number: 02632522699-02632522696

Website: www.ac-uast.ir

Art and Culture Center- Applied Science-Tehran

B.A & Associate

Dramatic arts. Practical Theater. Makeup. Acting

Address: Tehran.valiasr st.keshavarz boulevard.kabkanian st.fargah alley.

no 6.

Phone number: 42573000 **Website:** www.uastac.ac.ir

Art and Culture Center-Tehran - 4

B.A & Associate

Practical Theater. Acting

Address: Tehran.somayeh st.after gharani intersection.no 219.

Phone number: 88941219 **Website:** www.uastac4.ac.ir

Art and Culture Center-Tehran- 11

Associate Acting

Address: Tehran.enghelab sq.southern kargar.rashtchi alley.no 8-10-12

Phone number: 66436097
Website: www.uastf11.ac.ir

Art and Culture Center-Tehran- 12

Associate

Acting

Address: Tehran.enghelab st.shemiran turn.choobi bridge station.

hoghooghi st.no 61.

Phone number: 77682012-15

Website: www.uast12.ir

Art and Culture Center-Tehran-23

Associate-B.A

Practical Theater

Address: Tehran.shahid beheshti st.after mosalla.pakistan st.second

alley.no 20.

Phone number: 88527792 Email: uast23_ir@yahoo.com Website: www.uast23.com

Art and Culture Center-Tehran-38

B.A

Dramatic arts. stage design. Practical Theater

Address: Tehran.hakim highway.taavon boulevard.eastern farsad.

niloofar st.niloofar alley3.no 1.3 **Phone number:** 44177081-7 **Website:** www.uast38.com

Art and Culture Center-Tehran- 46

Associate

Acting

Address: Tehran.enghelab st.jamalzadeh st.bazmeh alley.no 2.

Phone number: 66596188 Email: info@uast46.ir Website: www.uast46.ir

Art and Culture Center-Qazvin

B.A

Dramatic arts.practial Theater

Address: Qazvin.miremad sq.corner of hafez alley.

Phone number: 02833331350-02833327754

Website: www.fhiq.ir

Art and Culture Center-Gilan

Associate Acting

Address: Rasht.hafez st.in front of city park.

Phone number: 33363611-33363812 **Website:** www.gilan.farhang.gov.ir

Art and Culture Center-Mazandaran

Associate Acting

Address: Sari.khazar sq.farah abad road 6th.

Phone number: 34024
Website: www.fh1.ir

Art and Culture Center-Markazi

Associate Acting

Address: Arak.hepko st.shahid beheshti town fase one.next to General

Office for Culture and Islamic Guidance. **Phone number:** 33125157-33120027

Website: www.aca-uast.ac.ir

Art and Culture Center- Applied Science-Hormozgan

Associate.B.A

Acting

Address: Bandarabbas.southern resalat st.fatholmobin st.no 28.

Phone number: 33678701

Website: www.farhangehormozgan.com

NONE STATE UNIVERSITIES

In this section the none state universities that are active in the field of Theater will be discussed. These Universities In terms of Management and Budget are not managed and supported by the government.

Islamic Azad university- central Tehran unit-Art and Architecture College

The art and architecture college was first situated in Art building in valiaser intersection in 1368 and it was an independent building and then in 1376 it was transferred to valiasr complex of Block C and in 1378, it was transferred to felestin building. some of the training classes of this college are held in the buildings situated in oskoo and Alborz streets.

Degrees

B.A

Theater (dramatic literature.stage designing.acting)

M.A

Dramatic literature-Directing

Drama group was established in 1374. It has 12 Theater training rooms and theatrical equipment. Also, it has a small Theater saloon(khane koochak)

Address: Enghtlab street-inter section of Felestin street.

Phone number: 66460036 66461463-4

Email: art-lab@iauctb.ac.ir
Website: www.Art.ac.ir
www.art.iauctb.ac.ir

Islamic Azad University-Tonekabon

The unit was established in 1365 and among art degrees; dramatic literature is teaching there.

Address: Mazandaran province.tonekabon city.islamic azad university.

Phone number: 54274415-011

Email:info@toniau.ac.ir
Website:www.toniau.ac.ir

Islamic Azad University- Boushehr

The unit was established in 1364 and its performing arts formed in 1372.

Associate Degree

Acting, directing, Dramatic literature

B.A

Acting, Dramatic Literature

M.A

Dramatic Literature

Address: Bushehr.alishahr. Islamic Azad University

Phone number: 5682309-5682308-5682305

Email: info@iaubushehr.ac.ir **Website**: www.iaubushehr.ac.ir

Islamic Azad University- Arak

The unit started its activities in 1364 and after several years started to holding various artistic classes in Theater and the cinema fields.

B.A

Dramatic literature. Directing

Address: Arak.imam Khomeini sq.imam Khomeini bulvar.khomein road.

amirkabir university town.
Phone number: 41324513-086

Website: www.iau-arak.ac.ir

Islamic Azad University- Shiraz- Art and Architecture College

B.A

Directing

Address: Shiraz.new town sadra.iran boulevard.

Phone number: 0713-6412487

Website: www.architecture.iaushiraz.ac.ir

Islamic Azad University- Ferdows

Associate Degree

Directing, Dramatic literature

Address: ShSouthern khorasan.ferdows.islamic azad university.

Website: www.ferdowsiau.ac.ir

Institute of Higher Education-Tabriz-Art College

B.A

Acting

M.A

Directing

Address: Easret azrbaiejan. tabriz.rahahan st. after dampezeshki

intersection. no 1283.

Phone number: 041-34429990-8

Website: www.ucna.ac.i

Suoreh university- Tehran

Soureh Institute of Higher Education was a) non-State -non-profit (at first and after a while it continued assemi-state private organization.

Sureh has established one other branch called Esfehan unit) established in Mordad of (1375 in two courses of Theater and cinema

Drama group started its activity in 1372

Main facilities of this group include equipment and two equipped workshops of puppet play and stage design with an equipped room for mask and make-up classes and a Theater performance saloon)Akbar Radi(equipped with light room and make-up room.saloon with capacity of 50people and four training room equipped with light system which has been allocated to puppet students, performance.

Degrees

B.A

Directing-dramatic literature-puppet Theater- stage design.

M.A

Dramatic literature

Address: Azadi st, between khosh st and Azarbayjan st-corner of

kamyaran alley-No 252. **Postal code:** 1345633151 **Phone number:** 66354245

Fax: 66378953

Email: info@soore.ac.ir rohani@soore.ac.ir

Website: www.soore.ac.ir

FINE ARTS CONSERVATORIES

East Azarbaijan

Fine Arts Tabriz girls

Graphics, painting, Theater

Address: tabriz.rajai shahr.dr hesabi st.danesh sq.nex to balapoor

hospital.villa st.

Phone number: 0411-3812495

Fine Arts eghbal Azar/Mirak Tabriz

Graphics, Theater, music, cinema

Address: Tabriz.resalat st.eghbal azar st.

Postal code: 5178739653

Phone number: 0411-4410141-4410057

West Azarbaijan

Fine Arts Uromia boys

Theater, music, animation

Address: Uromia.emamat bulvar.dianat st.7th alley.

Postal code: 5719987564

Phone number: 0441-3379110

Esfahan

Fine Arts esfahan boys

Graphics, Theater, music, painting, animation, crafts

Address: Esfahan.enghelab sq.motahari st.

Postal code: 8133797111

Phone number: 0311-2356176-2336063-2337040

Alborz

Fine Arts Karaj boys

Graphics, cinema, animation, Theater

Address: Karaj.azimieh.esteghlal sq.aghaghia bulvar.

Postal code: 3155813949

Phone number: 0261-2506908-2502515-2507999

Semnan

Fine Arts Semnan

Address: Semnan.shohada st.shohada 15th.

Phone number: 0231-3340835

Fars

Fine Arts Shiraz boys

Graphics.Theater

Address: Shiraz.nasr bulvar.jahangardi st.12th alley.nex to farhangian

complex.

Postal code: 71458-45775

Phone number: 0711-7301331-7301313

Qom

Fine Arts Qom boys

Graphics.Theater

Address: Qom.chehar mardan st.kalhori st.shahid kalhori complex.

Postal code: 3715943113

Phone number: 0253-7220940

Kohgiluyeh & Boyer ahmad



Graphics.Theater

Address: Yasouj.keshavarzi.next to emam ali library.3d floor.

Postal code: 75916-53338 **Phone number:** 0741-3340407

Gilan

Fine Arts Girls

Graphics, cinema, Theater

Address: Rasht.amin alzarb.in front of sugar where house . zeinabieh.

Postal code: 4173845499

Phone number: 0131-8849127

Markazi

Fine Arts Saveh Boys

Graphics.Theater

Address: Saveh.shariati st.madar sq.ershad alley.

Postal code: 39186-98579 **Phone number:** 086-2234346

Hamedan

Fine Arts Hamadan boys

Graphics.Theater

Address: Hamedan.madani town.second phase.13th block.azadegan st.

Postal code: 65138-39418 **Phone number:** 0811-4298433

THEATER SCHOOLS

Schools that are discussed in this section held the training courses related to Theater, such as acting, playwriting, directing, and makeup.

Ordibehesht

Active course: acting. makeup

Address: Tehran.valiasr st.before fatemi sq.sadr st.no 60.second unit.

Phone number: 88934791

Fax: 88934792

Entekhabe noandishan

Active course: acting

Address: Tajrish.valiasr st.next to denis triko.no 3159.third floor.unit 5.

Phone number: 22721911

Andishe

Active course: acting

Address: South sohrevardi.before malayeripour.no 85.second floor.unit 3.

Phone number: 88471238-88418041

Andishe mahan

Active course: acting

Address: North sohrevardi.after beheshti.next to saderat bank.no 413

Phone number: 88759110

Iran

Active course: acting.makeup.

Address: Shariati st.kolahdooz st.before neshat.no 424.second floor.

Phone number: 426604487

Address: valiasr dt.after parkway.mahmoodieh station.no 2784.first floor.

Phone number: 22653260-22666190

Address: Seydkhandan bridge north.no 19.second floor.

Phone number: 88464899-88462105

Borna

Active course: acting

Address: Shariati st.bahar shiraz.cinema iran.amoozesh unit.

Phone number: 77538711

Paniz

Active course: acting

Address: Tehranpars.resalat highway.between Rashid & zarrin.no 178.

second floor.unit 10.

Phone number: 77708683-77052633

Parande aabi honar

Active course: acting

Address: Yousef abad.after farhang sq.no 283.unit 2.

Phone number: 77708683-77052633

Pegah andishe javan

Active course: acting

Address: Navab highway.after jomhoori st.fase one.tooka3 building.no

304.

Phone number: 66389433

Pouya honar

Active course: acting

Address: Enghelab sq.pourmousa st.no 17.unit 14.

Phone number: 8893188

Tajrobeh

Active course: acting

Address: Enghelab st.fakhre razi st.no 56.baran building.unit 102.

Phone number: 66951060-66951057

Tasvir-e- Emrooz

Active course: acting

Address: Tehran, Towhid avenue. after forsat St. next to ayandeh bank.

azadi alley. No 2.

Phone number: 66568945-66565965-66569781-66569514

Jame jam

Active course: acting

Address: Valiasr st.seyed jamalidin asad abadi st.4th st.no 3.first floor.

Phone number: 88970019

Email: nadersamanian@gmail.com

Website: www.jaam-e-jam.ir

Jahan nama

Active course: acting.makeup

Address: Valiasr st.naser alley.no 36.third floor.

Phone number: 88935466-88935465

Khane honar javan

Address: Tehran.shariati st.bahar shiraz st.khodaparast st.no 1.

Postal code: 15649

Phone number: 77624325-77505711

Darolfonoon

Active course: acting.makeup.

Address: Azadi st.before enghelab sq.no falah st.kalhor st.no 42.

Phone number: 66493224

Rozaneh

Active course: acting.makeup.

Address: Valiasr st.after vanak.gandhi 18th alley.no 17.third floor.unit 6.

Phone number: 88209130 Email: k_safaian@yahoo.com Website: www.rozanehfilm.ir

Setareh

Active course: acting.

Address: Yousefabad.fathi shaghaghi.no 32.unit one.

Phone number: 88104582

Sepand honar

Active course: acting.

Address: Seyd khandan bridge.sohrevardi st.haj hassani alley.no 28.

Phone number: 88749311

Samandarian

Active course: acting.

Address: Tehran. shariati st. before ghasr cross roads.east andisheh one.

No 6.

Phone number: 88408228

Soudeh

Active course: acting.

Address: second sadeghieh sq. specialized medical center tala.second

floor.unit 5.

Phone number: 44469751-44076642

Se noghteh

Active course: acting.makeup.directing.

Address: Valiasr sq.keshavarz boulevard.after felastin st.kabkanian

st.morteza zadeh alley.

Phone number: 88952392-88952440

Website: www.3-noghte.com

Cinemaye iran

Active course: acting.

Address: azadi st.behboudi st.no 2. Unit 5. Phone number: 66033575-66041225

Cinamaye kohan

Active course: acting.

Address: North sohrevardi.after beheshti.between emami & koshesh

alley.no 422.second floor. **Phone number:** 88748212

Sedaye iran

Active course: acting.makeup.

Address: Azadi st.jeyhoon st.ranjbar st.alapoosh alley.

Phone number: 557569935

Sedaye sahar

Active course: acting.

Address: Ferdosi sq.north ferdosi.kooshk cross roads.sadegh st.no 10.

Phone number: 66735456

Erfane kohan

Active course: acting.makeup.
Address: yousefabad.11th st.no 38.
Phone number: 88101040-44

Eshghe bartar kharazmi

Active course: acting.

Address: Gheytarieh st.andarzgoo st.ladan alley.no 84.

Phone number: 22211331

Fadjr

Active course: acting.

Address: Ghaem magham farahani st.shoa sq.shahid khedri st. no 46.

Phone number: 8844028

Fadak

Active course: acting.makeup.directing.

Address: Enghelan sq.12th farvardin st.west ravanmehr st.no 198.

Phone number: 66485314-66485313-66485312

Farvahar

Active course: acting.

Address: Valiasr st.tavanir crossroads.in front of day hospital.no 2335. First

floor.unit one.

Phone number: 88880191

Film Tehran

Active course: acting.

Address: Nasr st.west javad fazel st.no 78.

Phone number: 88266172

Karnameh

Active course: acting.makeup.directing.stage design.playwriting. **Address:** Tajrish sq.shahid maleki st.shahid afraz st.anoosh alley.no 5.

Phone number: 22745179-22745177-22751410

Address: Shariati st.zafar.between naft & modaress.farid afshar st.noor

alley.no 34.

Phone number: 22273918-22273917

Email: info@karname.ir

negar. eskandar far@karname. ir

Website: www.karname.ir

Kargah azad film

Active course: acting.

Address: Soleyman khater st.varavini st.no 29.

Phone number: 88329442

Cinemagarane javan club

Active course: acting.

Address: bokharest st.9th alley.building 4.ground floor.

Phone number: 88714363-4 **Website:** www.kcjavan.com

Kargahe azad bazigari

Active course: acting.makeup.

Address: kordestan highway.37th st.no 38. Phone number: 88026932-88026962

Keshtan film

Active course: acting.

Address: vanak sq.molasadra st.after shraz.no 150.7th floor.unit 20.

Phone number: 88030715

Masoud kimiai

Active course: acting.

Address: Motahari st.soleyman khater st.varavini st.no 29.

Phone number: 88329442 **Website:** www.school-film.com

Iran comedy school

Active course: acting.directing.

Address: Sattar khan st.bagher khan st.no 116.unit 7.

Phone number: 88568104-66568103

Namaye nazdik

Active course: acting.

Address: Tajrish bridge.next to malli shoe.no 117. 4th floor

Phone number: 22737317

Noavar

Active course: acting.makeup.

Address: shahrak gharb.farahzadi boulevard.katab sq.koohestan st.no

8.second floor.unit 3. **Phone number:** 22082388

Namava

Active course: acting.

Address: valiasr st.jami st.kasra st.no 30.unit 1&6.

Phone number: 66754404

Hezardastan

Active course: acting.

Address: Shahre ziba.in front of 9th block.no 1919.

Phone number: 44324558

Helia film

Active course: acting.makeup.

Address: Taleghani st.north bahar.yazdan niaz alley.no 34.third floor.

Phone number: 77501973

Homaye saadat

Active course: acting.makeup.

Address: Kashani boulevard.bareki bridge.parsian bank.no 261.unit 5.

Phone number: 4435050

Honar va andishe

Active course: acting.makeup.

Address: Hafte tir sq.karimkhan st.south kheradmand.yeganeh alley.no 48.

Phone number: 88090366

Hilaj

Active course: acting.makeup.

Address: karimkhan st.iranshahr st.mohajer st.no 22.

Phone number: 88518515

EDUCATIONAL CENTERS OF PROVINCES

Eastern Azarbaijan

Sahne

Phone Number: 3340921

Address: Tabriz.imam st.hatef alley.

Honar moaser

Phone Number: 5262543

Address: Tabriz.infornt of 17th building.

Takalom

Address: Tabriz valiasr st.shahriar st.first 10 meters.no 18.

Ardabil

Forough

Phone Number: 4516631636

Address: Ardabil.besat st.befire Mahdi hotel.next to besat rental cars.

Esfahan

Honarhaye nemeyeshi Ordibehesht

Address: Esfahan.vahid st.shemshad alley37.no 407.

Phone Number: 36283251 31 98 00 Email: info@ordibehesht-art.com

Rahjooyan Omid

Address: Esfahan.sajad st.rahim arbab st.2th alley.

Afarinesh

Phone Number: 3117866310

Address: Esfahan.roudaki st.infront of mohseniah school.first floor.no 146.

Baste negar

Phone Number: 4396848

Address: Esfahan.khane Esfahan.golkhane st.mahfarrokhi intersection.

next to mellat bank.

Khorasan Razavi

Shamayel

Phone Number: 8465523

Address: Mashhad.sanabad st.between 45 & 47.

Simorgh

Phone Number: 7224492

Address: Gonabad.alghadir sq.infront of

Arshia

Phone Number: 9155723141

Address: Sabzevar.31th st.beyzi sq.next to seyrosafar taksi.no 50.

Shamayel

Phone Number: 9354533039

Address: Mashhad.malekabad.33th st.gooya st 12.no 71.

Northern Khorasan

Shakoori

Phone Number: 5842229585

Address: Bojnoord.shariati st.alizadeh alley.

Siah & Sefid

Address: Esfarayen.imam st.

Aftabgardan

Phone Number: 5842220545

Address: Bojnoord.modaress boulevard.Aboozar st.no 35.

Mani

Address: Bojnoord.Navab st.no 35.

Pasargad

Address: Bojnoord.shahid sq.infront of aria pharmacy.

Mim

Address: Bojnoord.modares boulevard.shohadaye daneshamooz sq.

Moaragh

Phone Number: 58422223850

Address: Bojnoord.norhtern shariati.next to comunication building.

Berkeh

Phone Number: 58422224620

Address: Bojnoord.ferdowsi st.16 aboozar st.

Gham

Phone Number: 58422242419

Address: Bojnoord.southern amirieh.Infront of melli bank.

Khoozestan

Naghsh afarin

Phone Number: 6314423562

Address: Abadan.ahmad abad first st.Infront of koodak park.

Malamel

Phone Number: 6126223036

Address: Shooshtar.imam st.east of sq.infrot of somayeh school.

Bazandak

Address: Masjed soleyman.ershad library.no 40.

Semnan

Vesal

Phone Number: 4443822

Address: Semnan.helal ahmar boulevard 7.no 23

Emrouz

Phone Number: 2225011

Address: Shahrood.imam boulevard.corner of ibn sina.ground floor.no 77.

T.art

Address: Shahrood.azadi sq.azadi boulevard.

Sahneh

Phone Number: 5252620

Address: Damghan.imam local.next to aabanbar.no 68.first floor.

Sayeh

Address: Shahrood.22th bahman st.infront of maskan bank.no 90.

Charkhe bazigar

Address: Garmsar.shahid beheshti boulevard.upper floor of cinema abrisham.

Phone Number: 4236882

Kerman

Namayesh no

Phone Number: 3452222140

Address: Sirjan.nasiri st.shafiei alley.

Mask

Phone Number: 3412266541

Address: Kerman.rajaee st.kowsar cultural house.

Tahonar

Phone Number: 7221152

Address: Jiroft.Gomnam sq.keshavarzi st.first alley.behind 12th police station no 4.

Kermanshah

Soroush

Phone Number: 7221152

Address: Kermanshah.eastern moalem.nayeri building.second floor.

Kohgilouyeh & Boyerahmad



Address: Yasooj.motahari st.before saat sq.next to mokhaberat alley. central computer building.

Golestan

Choopannejad

Address: Gorgan.valiasr st.razi building.first floor.

Gilan

Rozaneh abi

Address: Somesara.porshtevard st.Infront of governer building.no 264.

Phone Number: 1823232002

Anahita

Address: Rasht.hafez st.infront of city park.pouriaye vali st.laleh alley.

no 34.

Phone Number: 1313225664

Sahneh

Address: Rasht.bistoon.sam intersection.next to keshavarzi bank.enshai

alley.

Phone Number: 1314228554

Kilana

Address: Rasht.sabzeh meydan.bistoon st.jomeh bazar station.

Phone Number: 1312250474 1312260854 و

Ordibehesht

Address: Rasht.Manzarieh.golestani st.no 17.

Phone Number: 1313220205

Nilgoon

Address: Rasht.golsar st.118 st.nilgoon building.unit 6.

Phone Number: 1317756981

Zeytoon

Address: Roodbar.bazar intersection.next to mortazavi resaurent.

Phone Number: 1326221220

Andishe

Address: Talesh.beheshti st.no 470.

Phone Number: 1824232553

Fiamin

Address: Fooman.felestin st.kabiri building.orang print shop.no 47.

Phone Number: 1327222152

Barg

Address: Rasht.manzarieh.In front of hotel kandous.behzad alley.no 68.

Phone Number: 1313224889

Mazandaran

Pishe adyan

Address: Noshahr.bahram st.tabarestan culturak house.

Ghasedak

Address: Sari.sarikenar.sari st. **Phone Number:** 3200035

Markazi

Mim

Address: Khomein.amirkabir st.in front of rajaee stadium

Phone Number: 865230240

Homozgan

Chehreha

Address: Bandarabas.next to keshavarzi bank.armaghan alley2.

Phone Number: 76113342221

Asal

Address: Bandarabas.northern resalat st.sepahan building.4th floor.no 19.

Asalbanoo

Address: Bandarabas.700intersection.corner of mehregan boulevard.

Phone Number: 7613556128

Hiva

Address: Minab.shahid abaspour town.infront of marayam flowers.

Phone Number: 7652226059



TEHRAN PROVINCES



TEHRAN STATE THEATERS

In this section referred to Theaters that are financially dependent on the state office and from management point of view are not separate from the government institutions. There were other Theaters in this section however because they were not active in the field of performance they are not included.

Abi (Niavaran palace)

Cultural heritage organization manages this complex. This complex has a hall by name Abi for displaying dramas that has 400 seats.

Address: Tehran.Shahid Bahonar Street.(Niavaran).Niavaran museum palace.

Phone number: 22282012 **Website:** wwww.niavaranmu.ir

Pardis (cultural and training club)

Lot club was established in 1993 and it belongs to student organization that is sub organization of training and upbringing organization. Comic shows usually perform at this club that freelancer Theater groups were responsible for performing them.

Address: Shariati St.after dowlat St. in front of farhang cinema.

Phone number: 29030222

Country grand hall

Ministry hall is a meeting center at fatemi square that belongs to ministry of Islamic republic of Iran. This hall has located on ministry country building and it uses as meetings, musical concerts, seminars, and even charity celebrations.

Address: Tehran.6 district. shahid gomnam highway.before to jahad square (fatemi). Main door of ministry country building.

Phone number: 88984551

■ Talash cultural and sports complex

Talash cultural, sports and recreational complex is a state complex and it's dependent on labor ministry. Its area is more than 15000 square meters with gathering and conference saloons-halls-a space for training workshop and sports complex.

Also it has an open and a covered fair that its area is about 1500 square meters.

Address: Valiasr Avenue.after jamejam. before parkway intersection. next to the superstar restaurant.

Phone number: 22667732 **Website**: www.talashcomplex.ir

City Theater hall

This building comprises of several performing arts hall, practice possibilities, technical devices and also administration building and library were fitted on that. This building was built at round shape and cylinder and it was at Valiasr and Enghelab crossroads. Its establishing dates back to 1967 year and Amir Ali Sardar Afkhami designed this building.

Main hall

Main hall is the biggest hall for performing arts at this complex and usually it hosts expensive perform arts and costly Theater perform arts.

Capacity: 600 persons

Scene depth, 15 meter, height, 10 meter, width scene front, 19 meter, width scene from outfall, 16 meter, width scene from middle, 26 meter, length outfall is variable from 12 to 14 meter.

Charsou hall

It located at underground floor. Iranian performing arts are performing

there and almost 120 to 350 persons could sit there this number and shape of hall is variable for reasons such as renew and re-building at

different shapes at different times.

Hall number2

This hall has located on second floor and at middle administrative section

of building and 150 fans could fit on there that it converted to conference

hall at City Theater hall now.

Qashqai hall

This hall was generated in 1980 and at one of underground depositories

and it renamed to one of martyrs of imposed war between Iran and Iraq.

150 persons could to fit at this hall.

Sayeh hall

It is other sections at underground sections of building, it has exploited by

name Sayeh name since 1998 year till now.

Coffee shop of main hall

This place is exploiting for play reading or performing special performs

arts.

Address: Tehran.enghelab and valiasr streets crossroads.City Theater

cultural and artistic complex.

Phone number: 66460594-66460592

SMS: 30006880

Website: www.theatershahr.com

Purchasing ticket address: www.gishetheater.com

Hozeh honari

Andisheh hall

This is one of artistic domain halls that is exploiting for displaying performance arts related to national and religious ceremonies. This hall comprises of waiting hall, balcony, main hall and VIP sections.

Capacity: 680 persons

Soureh hall

This hall has located on underground section at new administrative building and appropriate devices are exploiting for displaying movie and performing arts. This hall comprises of waiting hall, balcony, main hall and VIP sections.

Capacity: nearly 400 persons

Mah hall

This small hall is exploiting for performing arts by students or perform arts that requiring too limiting executing possibilities and has limiting seats for fans and executing possibilities and in addition it is exploiting as practice hall.

Capacity: almost 50 persons

Mehr hall

This hall is one of primitive halls in this complex that encompasses executive widespread for pertinence impressions and also festival and professional for performing arts of this department and enjoying appropriate possibilities for executing dramas.

Capacity: almost 150 persons

Address: Tehran.hafez avenue. somayeh crossroads. artistic department

for Islamic propagations.

Phone number: 8880407288804070-88895053-

Website: www.hozehonari.com

Khane namayesh

In 1349, playhouse was established by national artistic group headed by Abbas Javanmard for performing plays of the national artistic second group on the second floor of Theater department. In 1383, it was repaired and opened. This saloon has the capacity of about 50-80 people and its mobile seats have the capability of being adjusted by one- side, two-side or multi-side states. The technical facilities of saloon such as sound and light are very limited.

Address: Ferdosi square. musavi street.mohammad agha streetmTheater

department.

Phone Number: 021-66700131 **Website:** www.edareteatre.com

Sarv

Sarv Theater custodianship is under the supervision of Revayat foundation and in the new period of revayat cultural foundation make decisions with coordination of Enghelab Theater association about choosing dramas.

Drama saloon of Sarv Theater accommodates 160 audiences. It has got black box portable and four side parts and its area is about 13×13 square meters and its height is 6 square meters. Also, Revayat drama studio is in the open space of Revayat cultural foundation building next to the Sarv Theater and it accommodates 60 viewers.

Address: Ferdosi square.beginning of shahid qarani st.shahid falahpoor st.no 1.

Phone number: 88911450-2

Weblog: www.tamashakhanehsarv.blogfa.com

Sangelaj

This Theater house has 50 years and its activity dates back to these years and it was re-building infrastructures by technical office of Ministry of Culture and Islamic Guidance in 2007 year after this place was shut down during past years and finally opened. At first years of generating of this hall, producing perform arts that many of them comprises of Iranian scriptwriters impressions were thriving and this affair helps to starting point for national Theater movement and it caused Sangelaj hall was to be origin place for national and Iranian Theater.

This opera house has 340 seats and it was considered exclusive hall because that placer was equipped to technical devices, lighting and sounding and acoustic devices at that time.

Address: southern Hafez Street. After city garden.outset Behesht Street.

Phone number: 55625444 **Website:** www.sangelej.ir

Shahid vaezi artistic cultural complex

Islamic republic army Iran manages this complex and performance arts hold in this complex that we could discuss about this at organs section at this book.

Address: Pirouzi ave. soleimaniyeh st.vaezi complex

Phone number: 33309119

Fajr cultural and training complex

This state complex is managed under the supervision of education ministry and acts in the theatrical arts area in its salon that accommodates 450-500 people.

Address: Azadi st. across from sharif university inside the park.fajr cultural

training focus.

Phone number: 66055024

Molavi hall- Main hall

Molavi hall, according to it's activity during continual five decades is considering Theater center of iran Universities. This hall has two halls, main hall and small hall. Main hall for molavi hall could to fit 200 persons and its scene width 18 meter, length 24 meter, height 3 meter, is one of the best black box halls in Iran. Small hall on this Theater could host 60 persons, its scene length 6 meter, width 40.5 meter and height 3 meter, that has,a good area for many Theater groups and their experience and practice.

Address: Enghelab Avenue.16 Azar Street.

Phone number: 66419850-61112669

Email: infor@molavitheater.com

Website: www.molavitheater.com

Honar hall

This hall was built with 500 square meters during 1961 years and it was located at neighboring cinema and Theater College of Art University. This hall has been children and adolescents club and this hall was established more than 50 years. This hall was re-build in 2008 and it experienced infrastructural changes.

Address: Haftetir sq.southern shahid mofatteh St.varzanden St.

Phone number: 88813440 – 88306640

Email: talarhonar@chmail.ir **Website:** www.talarehonar.ir

TEHRAN NONE STATE THEATERS

This section refers to the halls which are independent in terms of financial and administrative. The halls that are partially independent such as Municipal halls and etc. are also included. There were other halls that were not active and not included in this list.

Abazar local house

In 1391 that was the year of production, protection from work and Iranian capital, Abazar local house was opened in the form of 100 developmental, traffic, cultural, sports, clerical and service projects in region 14 of Dar ol momenin in Tehran with the presence of respectful mayor of Tehran in Abazar locale.

Address: Shahid ashrafi esfehani highway.payambar st.beginning of

shahid eskandarzadeh st.

Phone number: 44461379-44961376

SMS number: 30006498

Email: mahalleh.abazar@gmail.com **Website:** www.abazar.mytehrar.ir

■ Ibn-e-Sina (culture house)

This culture house established by cultural spaces of Tehran municipality in 1994 and since February 2000 it renamed to Ghanon (its name for famous medical book from Avicenna) culture house and in 2006 it renamed to Avicenna culture house. Now this culture house after experiencing changes on its building and adding spaces to it at its building had two

floors with 1250 square meters at two floors including amphiTheater (cinema), gallery (with capacity 50 to 60 artistic impressions), classes and administrative spaces, pergola and shop center for hand crafts.

Address: Ghods town phase 1. northern Iran street. Ibn-e-Sina culture house.

Phone number: 88366366-8

Fax: 88366366-8. Internal 109 Phone Number number

Email: f_ebnesina@yahoo.com

Website: www.ebnesina.farhangsara.ir

Akhlagh culture house

Akhlagh culture house, as only cultural house in (14) district with 400 meters square at one district of municipality and shokofeh alley had begun its activities since 2008. This center with 1500 meter square area and with having five floors as cultural and artistic staff for (14) district, so that cultural and artistic and training programs proportional with people of this region could arrange and different sections has such as training, gallery, library and meeting hall that 113 persons could to fit on there.

Address: Shohada Square.pirouzi avenue.shokoufeh st.shahid Kazemi st.next to gholzar garden.

Phone number: 33312500-33312400 **Website:** wwww.akhlagh.farangsara.ir

Arasbaran (culture house)

Aeasbaran culture house was opened at October 1995 with nearly 2800 square meters area.

We could know that this culture house is the most specialty center for training center at performance center that holds specialty classes and workshops and it continue these programs.

Honar hall is one of two halls of arasbaran culture house that with 297 seats and with possibilities arranges shows for children and adolescents and even hold shows and dramas for adult men.

Zolfaghari master hall that arranges specialty workshops for art and perfume arts and has 45 seats is also one of halls and this hall equipped to lighting possibilities and even local lighting was fitting on that.

Also specialty library about art was established at arasbaran culture house

in 1995 that has more than 18000 books on different courses including. Theater is the most valuable centers at this domain.

Address: Shariati Avenue.after Seyed khsndan bridge. Jolfa Street.

arasbaran culture house (art culture house).

Phone Number: 22872818-20 Email: arasbaran@farhangsara.ir

Website: www.arasbaran.farhangsara.com

Arghanon Nemayesh Mina hall

Arghanon mina institution has established Arghanon Nemayesh Mina hall in 2016 and this place is the best where for performing Theater. This hall with dimensions 8.5×7.5 meter and 150 fans could using from programs that were considered for there.

Address: Neauphle le Château Ave. after Razi St. ziba deadlock. No 1.

Phone number: 664837342

Arikeh Iranian cultural, sporting and commercial complex

Arikeh Iranian complex has multi.purpose concert hall and three halls with whole of equipment. Arikeh Iranian cinema lot has three halls equipped to sound and video systems with 160.190 capacity persons and one hall concert hall with 806 persons for arranging considered seminars and meetings.

Address: Tehran. West town. Main Boulevard Shahid Farahzadi. West Arghavan corner. Arikeh Iranian cultural.sporting and commercial complex

Phone number: 22370001-5 (55lines)

Fax: 22370100

Website: www.arikeh.iranian.ir

Astara (Cinema)

Astara cinema is the oldest cinema in Tehran and it located at Shemiranat region that was established in 1963 and Theater groups could perform Theater on its scene so that this cinema was converted to place for free-lance Theater shows.

Capacity: 860 persons

Address: Tehran. 01 region. Tajrish square.shahrdari street.No 77

Phone number: 22714022-22712966

● Fanizadeh master opera house

This opera house under title Mim artistic center has begun to work since 2014

And with developing its artistic activities and rename to Fanizadeh master opera house and equipping with better possibilities and audio and video devices for this place could to convert to creating artistic performance arts center in Tehran.

An institution by name manshor honar could establish this center so that has 4 places for presenters and performance art hall with 100 meters where almost 50 persons could to sit there and watching programs.

Address: Enghelab Avenue. Nejat Allahi Master Street. Maragheh alley, No 2. Third floor. Unit 4

Phone number: 88944078-88808017-02188808018

Website: wwww.manshorehonar.com

Mashayekhi master hall

Mashayekhi master hall is Theater performance art hall where located at western north side at Valiasr crossroads. This hall is considering subsidiary for Mann Theater performance arts Center Company.

Mashayekhi master hall was opened since March 2015. 51 bystanders could fit at this hall performance art.

Address: west north side of Valiasr crossroads, next to pharmacy, No 1478

Phone number: 66976468-66976475

• Entezami master hall (museum house)

Entezami master house was exploited with 451 square meters at foundation equal 538 square meters including attractive sections such as entezami master museum at northern section of building, black box hall with capacity almost 100 persons at underground, coffee shop at roof building, panorama, mirror room, galley and recording signature tableaus and mementos special famous artists that its exploiting was begun since February 2012 and it exploited in Avril 2014.

Address: Tehran. and arzgou street (Gheitarieh). from east to west. opposite Kavek Blvd. Ahmadi Street, Ezat o- Allah entezami master museum.

Phone Number: .22393238-22390320

Imam Ali complex

This private complex started working under the supervision of municipality social deputy. Imam Ali complex acts in different cultural and artistic arenas and it has two amphiTheater saloons that accommodate 350 people. Also, it has a meeting saloon with a capacity of 150 people.

Address: Golestan estate (railway). Golha Boulevard.Fourth Yas.Yas

18.meter street Tuba Bulvar.lmamAli complex

Phone number: 44746797

Fax: 44746795

Email: elaheh.nikakhtar@gmail.com

Andisheh (culture house)

Andisheh culture house was opened at haft shahr region in Tehran in 1993. This culture house was located at andished garden with including amphiTheater, forum hall, gallery, overnight library and ... has important role for cultivation culture and art.

AmphiTheater section was located at 2th floor of building and has 409 seats so that 100 seats are at balcony. This hall was equipped to appropriate possibilities, is good place for performing art shows related to children and adult men and these possibilities were provided for that.

Address: Shariati Avenue. before to Seyed Khandan Bridge. andished garden. andisheh culture house.

Phone Number: 885055113-15

Website: www.andisheh.farhangsara.ir

Iran

Iran school established Iran opera house and not only students could practice in this place but also performance arts could display on there. **Address:** Valiasr Ave. after park way. Mahmoudiyeh station. Upper story

ayandeh bank.2784 NO. Iran School.

Iranshahr Theater

Iranshahr Theater is a center for showing Theater that is situated in the eastern wing of Honarmandan park and it consists of two saloons that their owners are Master Nazerzadeh Kermani and master samandarian. This Theater has got two halls just for show performance and its capacity is 338 people.

Nazerzadeh Kermani

Capacity: 200 Samandarian Capacity: 150

Address: Taleghani Avenuenue. Northern shahid Musavi Street. Southern

wing of art garden. Next to the Honarmandan house. **Phone number:** 88814115-88814125-88814116

Fax: 888311600

Website: www.tamashakhaneh.ir

Evin (local house)

This culture house has drama hall and its capacity has almost 220 seats on that.

Address: Yadeghar-e- Imam Highway, Kachoei street corner

Phone Number: 22433004 8

SMS: 3006863004040

Website: www.evin.mytehran.ir

Shams

Most people still know shams Iran as Harekat hall. The cultural complex started its activity in 1389 under supervision of Tehran municipality and with the aim of having more communication with audiences especially young layer, it tried to be a complete complex in cultural and artistic arena So, the complex was equipped with a suitable saloon for performing drama with a capacity of 390 people and up to now it has managed to perform a lot of dramas on the stage

Address: shams Ivan hall.Jalale Ale Ahmad highway.beginning of

kurdestan highway.

Phone number: 88015227-9

Fax: 88008287

Website: www.eivaneshams.com

Attar (Saadabad palace)

This complex has equipped to different possibilities for comfort visitors and referrals. We could refer to library, forum hall by name Persian Gulf, cinema hall by name mellat and amphiTheater hall for Attar hall that it has 460 seats.

Address: Valiasr Ave. Shahid falahi street (Zafaraniyeh). end of shaid kamal taheri street. saadabad cultural and historical complex.

Eyvanak (local house)

Eyvanak local house Eyvanak local house is situated in the intersection of west Eyvanak and Golafshan. It is a complex managed under supervision of municipality and as an autonomous complex for serving the people who live in Eyvanak area. The applicants for performing in the amphiTheater that accommodates 150 people, should get affirmation from Islamic guidance cultural and social deputy after giving the considered text to locale's manager to be allowed to perform on the stage.

Address: shahrake Qarb.phase 6 intersection of Northern Golafshan and Eyvanak Boulevard.

Phone number: 88373183

Email: eyvanak.sara@gmail.com

Website: www.eyvanak.mytehrn.ir

Baran

Baran Theater saloon was opened in winter of 1393 as a private hall.

Capacity: 121

Scene dimensions of this hall is 8/50×20 and its height is 5 meters.

Address: Palestine Street. Before Enghelab Street. No 292

Phone number: 66176828-66176812

Barbod

Barbod Theater hall is one of other halls is Tehran where a private company has opened that in 2016 year. A library with Theater books was established on there of course this library is not large. Reading play and training workshops about creativity performance art also arranging at this place.

Address: Valiasr cross road before to College Bridge.next to tandorost

shop.No 994.Unit 2

Bazigah

This opera house is one of Theater hall in Tehran city that not only has main hall with 40 – 45 seats on there but also includes with four places for presenters that actor and actresses could practice on there. bazigah hall not only could to place for practice and performance art but also Theater group could hold performance workshops on there. This center is near to city Theater center.

Address: Valiasr square. Keshavarz Blvd.after Felestin Street.Kabkanian Street, Mortezazadeh Street.No 12.and fourth floor.

Phone number: 88963180

Darband Garden (cultural complex)

This cultural recreational complex belongs to freelancer Theater groups and besides display movie, usually comic and popular dramas displays on this complex.

Address: Tajrish Square. Fana khosrow Ave. after Darband Garden justice complex

Azadi tower

The building of this tower was opened in 1350 and after Islamic revolution it was transferred to Islamic guidance and culture ministry. AmphiTheater saloon of Azadi tower has 50 meter long and 24 meter wide and it is in the 15-meter depth from the ground surface and it is equipped with the most modern technology. This saloon can be used for multi-purpose tasks and it is also used for performing play besides showing film and music concert.

Address: Tehran.azadi square
Phone number: 66023951-4
Website: www.azadi-tower.com

Milad Tower

Tehran milad Tower Company with exploiting goal from milad tower complex since 2008 had begun their activities. This company is responsible at different domains such as performance arts, exploiting from milad tower complex.

Main hall (main entrance) this center has 2 stories including ground floor and balcony so that 1600 persons could attendant on there and equipped with exclusive possibilities such as 600 wireless light headphone, and bystanders and fans could hear displaying dramas meanwhile these programs could translate to 8 languages.

Molavi hall (1.1B story): when meetings and seminars hold 150 persons could attendant on there.

When we considering to holding training workshops and displaying movie, 110 individuals could using these programs.

Address 1: Tehran. sheikh fazlallah nori highway. entrance shahid hemmat, besides exclusive pass way for miald tower.

Address 2: Tehran. West shahid hakim highway.after Chamran highway, exclusive entrance for milad tower Tehran.

Address 3: Tehran.east shahid hemmat highway.exit south sheikhfazl allah.exclusive cable bridge milad tower Tehran.

Phone number: 8585-84361000

Communicative Phone number: 84361000

Website: www.tehranmiladtower.ir

Boulevard Theater cinema hall

Boulevard Theater cinema hall is one of cinema hall that was considered for Theater activities. More fans could sit at there and 700 persons could reception from management this place and comic shows usually performing at there.

Address: Keshavarz Blvd.16 Azar street corner. Boulevard Theater cinema hall.

Phone number: 88965292-88952984

Velayat garden

Vehalyay garden established in Tehran, at end of Navvab highway, crossroads tondghoyan autobahn and ghale morghi garrison house lands. This garden has 270 hectares area, its one phase was exploited with 60 hectares area in 2014.

This place in addition cultural, artistic and sporting possibility has another hall by name gala fortress those performances arts could display on there for children and adolescents.

Address: at end of Navvab highway. Southern side of velayat garden.3 number parking lot.gala fortress

Phone number: 55022816

Baharan (culture house)

Baharan culture house was established in straight forward Tehran municipality artistic cultural organization. At this center not only different artistic and cultural activities hold but also activities related to Theater arrange at this center and with considering two halls that are in this culture house, this center could hostage many performance arts.

470 persons could sit at amphiTheater and meeting hall has 80 fans.

Address: Qazvin Avenue, Abouzar SQ.at the end of Abouzar St.at end of southern Sajjad St.Baharan Square. Baharan culture house.

Phone number: 62231118

Fax: 62231119

Email: baharan.farangsara@yahoo.com **Website:** wwww.baharan.farangsara.ir

Bahman (culture house)

On the 21th of shahrivar in 1370, Tehran municipality, with the aim of developing cultural and artistic spaces and places in its first cultural movement, established the first culture house in Tehran city in the south of this capital city (region 16) as Bahman culture house in the former place of Tehran slaughter house. This huge complex, with an area of 5000 square meters, has seven saloons and four of the saloons are allocated to drama. The saloons are as followings:

Shahid Avini hall

Shahid Avini hall was founded as one of the practical saloons available in the culture house with an area of about 2500 square meters in 1371 that was built in the place of old cistern of slaughterhouse as an open building. The hall stage in the form of frame has an area of 1747 square meters and its capacity is 1550 people as two stages.

Complex of Mobarak halls

This complex has two Theater saloons called Mobarak hall and tajrobeh hall. The main saloon of above-mentioned complex with metrics of about 1000 square meters and a capacity of 167 people, has suitable sound and light facilities.

The stage of this saloon is 8/50 meters long and is 8/20 meters deep. The number 2 saloon (Tajrobeh hall) has an area of about 100 square meters with a stage in the form of a frame that its useful length and width are 5/50×5/50 and in any performance, it can give service to 160 viewers. Tajrobeh hall has the facility for rehearsing dramas, drama and presenting educational thesis of students in the courses of Theater and drama. Another available part in this culture house is 3 plateau of professional rehearsal called role (55 square meters), look (65 square meters) and play (75 square meters).

Shahid Karimi artistic cultural complex

This complex inside Bahman culture house and for supply enough space and appropriate for producing and recording performance arts, TV Theater for involved, producer and directors for artistic programs designed and established. This hall includes 800 versatile chairs with area nearly 600 square meters and height 10 meters along flat floor for shooting, area for scene is almost 30 square meters.

This complex includes Naghmeh hall. Naghmeh hall could fit 450 persons and other hall in Bahman culture house has complete possibilities for performance arts.

Address: Rahahan square. Bahman Square.
Avini shahid hall Phone number: 55071208
Mobarak hall Phone number: 55058831
Naghmeh hall Phone number: 55071208
Email: bahman.cu.ce@gmail.com

Website: wwww.bahman.faranhangsara.ir

Pendar

Pendar opera house was established in November 2016 with training, supporting, and producing with attention to student performance arts and holding different performance arts workshops. This opera house with black box 50 meters could fit for 40 fans per performance arts. This building has three places for presenters with appropriate conditions for every practice.

Address: Nejat allahi Ave. after Falahpour.69 No. first door. Pendar Hall

Phone number: 88939246

Tatmaj

When helia cultural institute with official licensee from Ministry of Culture and Islamic Guidance begun its activities in 2001 could establish this hall by name tatmaj of course training and performance arts of this institute has continued. This hall has equipped hall for practicing drama so that actors and actresses connect with drama at there and therefore helps them work easily in this complex.

Address: Taleghani Ave. northern bahar street.yazdan niaz alley.No 34. (3)

Floor

Phone number: 77601790-77601790

Website: www.heliafilm.ir

■ Tajrish (local culture house)

Some of being alleys such as tajrish alley for reason preserving primitive architecture has little possibilities for cultural activities. Therefore, with establishing tajrish alley culture house as one center for cultural house from Tehran municipality at this region could cover many needs of civilians of this region and the young men could refer to this center that filing their leisure times and corporate at cultural activities. Therefore Tehran municipality could establish this center at shahid Darbandi Street at with 720 meter area that has 4 floors.

Address: tajrish-at first shariatic street. Before the Taleghani drugstore.

Phone number: 22248017 Email: info@mytajrish.ir

Website: www.tajrish.mytehran.ir

Master Entezami hall

This hall is one of Tehran's halls that named after master entezami and dedicated to young artists and student performers.

Address: Taleghani st.northern mousavi st.sothern honar garden.

Phone number: 88317487-88310457

Fax: 88140330

Website: www.iranartists.org

Tirajeh cinema lot

This cinema lot was established by private companies at east in Tehran and has two equipped and modern halls. Its hall with 180 capacity persons could arrange not only cinema movies but also comic and not bonded Theaters at its scene.

Address: Ali imam Highway to south. Shahid madani exit. Next to Madani station subway.

Phone number: 77560541

Tehran Theater Pardis

We could name the biggest Theater hall complex for Khavaran Theater where is on 15 district municipality in Tehran. Khavaran Theater building was established on ground with area 2800 m2 and with infrastructure nearly 16000 m2. Khavaran Theater is specified for Theater shows. This building has built at neighboring khavaran culture house. Tehran municipality was promised this performance center will be active at middle June 2014. It was considered this artistic and cultural center will be using as international performance festivals hosting in Tehran. Khavaran Theater could to fit for (1000) persons and could to be used for holding performance musical Theater, traditional Theater, symphonic orchestra and music concert. This center has 4 practical performance halls could to be fit for 150 persons and one hall where is specified for doll performances. Tehran municipality developing Spaces Company is responsible for establishing khavaran Theater building. Kharavan Theater building has making decoration workshops, whipstitch workshop, practice halls, make up room, and other sidelong accessories and back scenes spaces. Doll Theater performance hall is professional Theater hall center to be fit 120 persons who are interesting to doll Theater. Kharavan Theater center has opened AmphiTheater space where its area is 3500 m2; this hall is lash up for ceremonial and traditional performances. Floor angle of Khavaran Theater hall building could to change for making decorations with slope floor scene. Musical populous groups more than 200 persons could to fit at this performance Theater center what is the most important its traits. Establishing of this center was since 2008.

Main specs

A ground with area 28 thousand m2 at (15) district municipality was specified for khavaran professional Theater center and it was considered this building will be establishing and its formation operations has ended in 2004.

Khavaran professional Theater hall center has a main hall could to fit one thousand and 4 halls for practical performance with 150 persons capacity. Also meantime its doll s performance hall could to be hosting 120 persons who are interesting to it.

Main performance hall

A space with 2 thousands and 400 meter squares and with one thousands and two hundred persons has considered for main performance hall of this building.

Acoustic calculations were used for main hall of professional Theater center and hAvenue other advantage than other Theater halls and we could translocate scene with lifting from upper to down and scene depth is changeable too.

Also there is orchestra trench where has provided music concert for it. In fact main hall has provided one thousand and 200 persons besides accomplishment Theater with having other possibilities such as orchestra trench, allows it uses as concert performance hall.

Swiss counselor had participated on acoustic design for main hall of this center and standards Theater halls was observed for that than create stentorian sound on its space without re-reinforcement.

Main hall is divided to two great scene and professional scene. Main hall has 34 meters width, 12 meters depth and scene tower with 22 meters high and other scene, is frontal scene has 32 meters width and 10 meters depth.

Practical Theater performance hall

Besides main performance hall, four halls were established with 150 persons for practical Theater.

Doll Theater performance hall

Also khavaran professional Theater center is equipped to doll Theater performance hall with (120) persons capacity.

Cinema hall

In this center, cinema performance hall and AmphiTheater hall with 150 persons has designed.

Construct decoration and whipstitch workshops

Also in this building, a space with one thousand meter square was specified for construct decoration and whipstitch and back scene rooms and practice halls haven three thousands meters square.

Ceremonial and traditional performance halls

Ceremonial and traditional performance halls accomplish at space nearly to three thousands and five hundred meters square.

Address: This center is located on Khavaran Street and besides khavaran culture house. There is access possibility through Imam Ali high way (greetings to him) exit Shahid Mahalti highway or Saheb alzaman. Also line (2) of express buses was passes front this building.

Janatabad local house

Local house of Northern Janatabad was opened in 1391 by respectful mayor of region 5 During this time, it was launched by forming workshops with the supervision of council secretary of locale and election trustee and then Dear Mr. Musavi Qasemi was assigned as local manager in 1391 and up to now it has had the management of Northern Janatabad locale under the supervision and support of council.

Address: Northern Janatabad.Tenth Baharestan.Across from Adab school local house.

Phone number: 44835787

Email: Jannat.shomali@blogfa.com **Weblog:** www.itjanaat.blogfa.com

Hemmat Jame jam

This cultural place established at inside Hemmat jamejam trading tower and performance arts also displays at this tower and of course people work at trading activities. Cultural and artistic company by name Taranom Askmehr manage Hemmat Jame jam tower.

Address: Tehran .west hemmat highway.after Ashrafi esfahani highway. at first Sardar.e. jangal highway. Heidari moghadam Ave. Hemmat Jame iam complex.

Phone number: 44493894

Email: info@jamejam.hemmat.com Website: www.jamejam.hemmat.com

Charsou (movie lot)

This center was located on sixth floor at charsou market that its area is 3000 square meters that has 5 halls for displaying movie and in general has 900 chairs that increased to cinema possibilities in country. Main hall of this lot is multipurpose hall with 300 halls and has 30 special places for disabled persons. This hall designed for display movie, holding concert and drama and meetings.

Address: Tehran. Eastern south side of cross Islamic republic St and Hafez,

Postal code: 1135714468 Phone number: 66724444 Fax: 009821667734421

Website: www.cinemacharssou.com

Hafez

It is the first Theater in Iran that originally designed to be mobile. In two stains has the capacity of 175 and in 4 strains 400.

Address: Hafez st.ostad shahriar st.roudaki foundation.

Phone number: 66705101-66731419
Email: support@talarvahdat.com
Website: www.talarvahdat.com

www.bonyadroudaki.ir

Hafez (Theater cinema hall)

Hafez cinema is one of the oldest cinemas in Tehran that was opened in 1959 and still is active on performing art and showing movies. This hall has two halls that main hall has 300 seats was considered for comic shows

of freelance Theater groups and they perform these shows.

Address: jomhori.between Baharestan and Saadi streets. opposite generalissimo garden.postal code 1143914135

Phone Number: 33115386-33921751

Khavaran culture house

Young culture house, known mostly as Khavaran culture house, is one of the most active culture houses in Tehran city. The first step for establishing the building was taken in spring of 1372 with a combined architecture of Islamic past and present architecture.

The center has got three great saloons as followings:

Farhang hall that accommodates 183 viewers it. Scene dimensions of this saloon is 8 meters in the crater of stage and the stage depth from Edge Theater is 5 meters

Shahid Motahari hall has a stage in the form of frame and its stage dimensions are 9 meters in 7 meters. The capacity of saloon is 320 people and about 100 people can sit in the balcony. The open saloon called third of khordad, was built in the open area and it can accommodate 2000 viewers in it.

Address: Khavaran Street.Haskemabad.three.way.Khavaran culture house.

Phone number: 33708496-33000033

Email: Info@farhangsara.ir

Website: www.khavaran.farhangsara.ir

Da

Archaism for Da opera house dates back to 1925 year that this building has used as where at bath holds hot water on there at past times and now it was registered from cultural organization from Islamic republic of Iran as historical places.

This place has not used as long as and finally by "Av" performance group was changed for application and it converted to opera house and practice place for Theater. This opera house was distinct by factor among other ones; this factor is traditional and primitive architecture for this place that crescent vaults and brick walls are distinct traits for this place. More than 30 performance groups had displaced their performance arts in this pace

since when it was considered for this goal.

This opera house could fit 40 individuals for per performance art

Address: Fatemi Square.at first unknown shahid Ave .Jahanmehr St, 26 NO.

Phone number: 88021646

Darabad local house

Darabad local house in beach darabad garden in summer 2014 was established. This place was built for increasing corporation from people at city affair management through their possibilities and their physical and mental abilities and use of built alleys and it continues to work under Tehran municipality artistic cultural organization as other alleys.

Address: Oushan Blvd. Hashemi Avenue.beach darabad garden.

Phone number: 26105001- 26105553

Email: sarayemahaledarabad@yahoo.com

Website: www.darabadmytehran.ir

Drama

Drama Theater was established in 1392.

Capacity: 45

Address: Enghelab Street. Southern Palestine Labafinejad Street Zohal

alley.First dead.end. No 2. First Floor.

Phone number: 66176802-66176814-66714445

Email: dramaTheater1393@gmail.com

Damavand (Theater cinema hall)

Damavand cinema hall that belongs to deaf federation is one of halls it was pay attention to perform arts many years and comic shows were fitted on its program. Artists are working on free-lance Theater performing these shows.

Address: Imam Hossein square.Damavand Street.opposite Bouali

hospital.

Olympic village (Theater cinema)

This cultural complex at western in Tehran at (22) district municipality of Tehran and it is sub companies for Azadi cinema and this cinema supervise its activity and it is mandatory that whole of applicants for cultural activities, spend usual process that determined from Ministry of Culture and Islamic Guidance at big hall with 400 persons capacity, it is means after confirming by cultural council and control board by performing arts council, they could perform their impressions on scene with 6×12 meter and with 7 meters for its height on this hall.

Address: Tehran. End of Hemmat highway driving to west. Olympic village.eastern varzesh street.4th Olympic street.

Phone number: 44764085

Email: cinema.olympic@gmail.com

Rudaki

This hall was built in professor Shahriar Street and next to the big hall (present vahdat) and it was opened in 1346. This saloon consists of a main saloon on the third floor and balcony on the fourth floor and it can totally accommodate 200 people. The scene of this hall is stable and sometimes it is used for practicing music and Theater.

Address: Hafez street, shariar street, Rudaki foundation hall, Rudaki and vahdat hall.Ferdosi hall.

Phone number: 66705101-66731419 Email: support@talarvahdat.com Website: www.talarvahdat.com www.bonyadroudaki.ir

Zargandeh (local house)

Hassanabad, zargsndeh culture house begins to work since March 2013 that it is the biggest culture house in that region, so that has 7 stories and child house was located at one story, three halls specified for martial arts, squash hall, body building, one floor for carrying man water gallery, one floor determined for cinema, one floor for workshop, one floor specified for employees for this culture house.

Address: Zafar Avenue. Farid Afshar Street. Zargsndeh cultural house.

Phone number: 26602280-6 SMS: 50002926602280

Email: saraezargandeh@yahoo.com Website: www.zaegandeh.mytehran.ir

Zaffranieh localhouse

In line with urban management goals about developing and increasing social and cultural per capita, local house project and gym of saffranieh local was opened in the north of Tehran.

This complex has got 5 floors and its area is 5000 meters and by dividing interior space in to different cultural-artistic-scientific-education sports sections, Dar ol Quran, meeting salon and council will be provided for the citizen's especially local manager and trustees in near future.

This state complex is managed under supervision of municipality social deputy and artistic programs of this place are accomplished publically and in volunteer formations with administrative nature based on the announced regulations from the general cultural department under the guidance of local manager.

Address: saffranieh Ejazi (Asef) street. After Ejazi square infront of zanbagh alley. inside Reyhaneh Park local

Phone number: 22439502-22439504-22439506

Email: zaferanieh.sora@gmail.com **Website:** www.zafronieyeh.mytehran.ir

Sarv (culture house)

This culture house with considering goal at offering cultural, artistic, religious, and social at Monday 8 January 1996 by name Sarve that with attendance from president and some of cultural and artistic responsible persons at 7 stories building with 3546 area located on northern side on Saei garden was opened. The first child house was opened at Sarve culture house that children could participate at different felicities on there. This culture house has two separated halls. AmphiTheater hall could to be fit for 100 persons for holding seminars, meetings, and amphiTheater hall has more than 700 chairs that located on Saei garden that we could refer to it. **Address:** Valiasr Avenue0 after Saei garden.the second saei alley.Sarv

Postal code: 1511913811

Phone number: 88881879-88651786

Fax: M88799154

culture house.

Email: sarv.farhangsara@gmail.com **Website:** www.sarv.farahngsara.ir

Soroush (cinema Theater)

Soroush cinema or former Moulin rouge cinema is old cinema in Tehran. Name of this cinema renamed to soroush in September 1957. Soroush cinema shut down for rebuilding in 2014 and this hall was divided to three halls in September 2015 that every hall has 400, 200 and 180 chairs and also at this place Theater performance arts were held and hostages these dramas

Address: Shariati Ave.before to taleghani three ways.Soroush cinema

Phone number: 77502929-77632168

Samarghand (cinema complex)

At this complex not only administrative and commercial units have activity but also culture and art activities have place on that and besides cinema movie hall, one hall was considered to performing arts. This hall was suitable for 180 fans and performing arts what are considered to children and adolescents and comic shows by freelancer Theater groups.

Address: southern Janata bad. Laleh Boulevard cross roads. Samarghand complex. First floor

Phone number: 47256

Email: info@cinemasamarghand.com **Website:** www.cinemasamarghand.com

Se noghte -Three dots- (Shakibaei hall and Khosravi hall)

Se noghte was established in 2011.

Khosravi capacity: 60

Khosro Shakibaei capacity: 49

Address: Valiasr square. Keshavarz Blvd. after Felestin Street. Kabkaeiyan

Street. Mortezazadeh alley corner. No 10 and 12.

Phone number: 88952392-88952440

Email: support@3.nogthe.com **Website:** www.3.nogthe.com

Shafaq (culture house)

Student culture house or shafaQ is one of the biggest culture houses in Tehran that is situated in shafaQ Park. The buildings inside the culture house, during 1345-1348, were established by municipality of Tehran. The monuments situated inside the park is a place for clerical units a traffic administrations until municipality of region 6 decided to change application of the complex as a culture house in order to use the space optimally. Finally, on the 19th of Mehr (1373), it was opened as shafaQ culture house. AmphiTheater saloon of shafaQ culture house accommodates 210 people and it is equipped with light and sound systems for having different programs.

Address: Tehran-seid Jamaledin asad Abadi Street. A 21th street shafaQ garden.shafaQ culture house.

Phone number: 88554015-9

Fax: 88717195

Email: f.shafaghG@yahoo.com

Website: www.shafagh.farhangsara.ir

Shokofeh movie lot

Shokofeh movie lot was established 1962 and including 3 halls and it was fit for 770 persons. This movie hall ranked as modern cinema.

This movie hall was rebuilt by city cinema institute in 2010. After reopen this movie hall its name renames to Shokofeh movie lot by city cinema institute and previous name was mellat cinema. This lot now belongs to Film Iran and freelancer Theater groups could performance at its scene.

Address: Shohada Square. Western south side. Shokofeh movie lot

Phone number: 33512701

Fax: 33124218

Shahid Chamran complex

This complex has begun to work by name C.R.C name since 1963.

This hall after Islamic revolution and to take possession by Islamic Foundation, it changed to private company and by name Shahid Chamran complex, so that its background was changed with comparing its history and its continued cultural, sporting and artistic activities during these years and one hall from this complex was considered for comic shows

that mainly freelancers Theater groups perform those. At this hall by name 1 movie could show during day and other shows could arrange during night. This hall is fitting for 300 fans.

Address: Shariati Street, next to shahid Sadr Bridge, opposite site subway

Shariati station

Phone number: 22203031

Website: www.chamrancomplex.ir

Shams hall

Shams tabrizi foundation and Molana Company could invest and establish this hall. This hall could fit for 257 persons and that was established for holding meeting, seminar and other shows for public.

Address: movahed danesh avenue (Aghdasiyeh). From east to west. After Ajoudaniyeh. Niloofar alley. No 3. Shams hall.

Phone number: 27673501

Sadra (Gathering and ceremony)

The center of sadra gatherings as a modern complex was established for cooperating with ministries, organization, and private offices and holding different ceremonies. The main reason why this complex is in the list of saloons, is having three suitable saloons for performing drama. These saloons capacity is 460, 260 and 180 people respectively.

Address:Tehran-vanak square.Molasadra street.southern SheikhBahaee street next to BaQiatolah mosque.

Phone number: 88604924

Fax: 88603966

Email: contact@site.com

Website: www.hamayeshsadra.ir

Sahra (Theater cinema)

This cultural house has 1200 seats and these number fans could sit on that and it is place for freelance shows and displaying cinema movies.

Address: Tehran. Shariati street. Taleghani Y shaped.

Phone number: 77647228-77647445

Attar Neyshaboori (culture house)

Atar Neyshaboori culture house was built in a land that its area was 320 square meters with five floors and area of each floor is 1600 square meters. It aims at giving cultural-artistic and training services. In 1385, it started its activity formally as management head quarter of cultural and artistic centers in region 10. The private center, that is the most focused cultural base in region 10, has amphiTheater saloon that accommodates 100 people and like other culture houses, it acts under the supervision of municipality social deputy.

Address: southern khosh street. Nikoo street Attar culture house.

Phone number: 55715579

Email: Farhangsara-attar@yahoo.com **Website:** www.attar.farhangsara.ir

Masoudiyeh

Masoudiyeh building is related to Qajar arena and it located in Baharestan square and this building was registered as one of national buildings in Iran at January 1998. This building was converted to Theater opera house at November of that year. Now spring house of this building was converted to hall as black box hall and 140 fans could use this opera house.

Address: Baharestan Avenue. Ekbatan Street.

Phone Number: 33992012-14

Fanoos

Cultural artistic institution with name phanoos honar pars has begun to work since 2013. This center equipped with Theater school, movie office, publishing, producing and broadcasting audio and video impressions department and Theater hall.

"Phanoos" Theater hall is black box with 60 meter area so that 48 persons could to sit there. This has command room and makes up room that phanoos honar pars cultural artistic institution managing programs that hold at there.

Address: Tehran. 7th Tir square. Next to Yas complex. Azari alley. No 25

Fadak (local house)

This cultural place has a hall with 170 fans and these fans could seat on that and it holds performing role classes on that.

Address: Naemak, Gholestan Avenue, west north side of Helal-e-ahmar square. Fadak alley house.

Email: fadak8@chmail.ir

Website: www.fadak8.mytehran.ir

Ferdows (local house)

Based on the note of article four, country definitions approved' in Tir of 1362, local house is one of the most important divisions in a country so Forming complexes as local house in 22 regions of Tehran, based on the local regulations can lead to the participation of local people in the cultural and social affairs. Ferdos local house is also one of those private centers that acts under the supervision of social deputy of municipality in the field of drama. This center has got a saloon that accommodates 100 people and it is a suitable place for performing drama so it is a drama host.

Address: The second phase of sadeghieh Beginning of Mohammad Ali Jenah.corner of Taherian Street.

Phone number: 44961377-44961382

Ferdosi

Ferdosi hall was built across from the vahdat hall in 1381. It was in the center of former decor workshop with a capacity of 140 viewers. It was opened in 1382. Designing the hall is more suitable for puppet performances. Next to the hall, there are a workshop for making puppets, making puppet clothes and décor.

Address: Hafez street. shariar street.Rudaki foundation hall.Rudaki and vahdat hall.Ferdosi hall.

Phone number: 66705101-66731419
Email: support@talarvahdat.com
Website: www.talarvahdat.com
www.bonyadroudaki.ir

Ferdows (culture house)

Ferdows culture house is considering the most active culture houses in Tehran that was established by Tehran municipality artistic cultural organization in 2003. This culture house has 2760 square meters area. Performance arts unit includes 260 chairs, scene, and make up room, cinematography house, audio system and lighting and 2 doors that designed for emergency exit. Every day in this hall all of people could attendant and watching performance arts.

Address: the second square Sadeghiyeh. Ferdows Blvd. after mokhaberat crossroad. Ferdows culture house.

Postal code: 1481743331 Phone number: 44081039 SMS: 30002581171018

Website: www.ferdos.farahangsara.ir

● Ferdowsi hall (Human science scientists' house)

Human science scientists' house includes active workgroups at political science, psychology and training sciences, history and archeology, divinity and Islamic courses, philosophy and logic and geography, physical training, management, social sciences, economy, literature, and law.

This place has equipped with amphiTheater at Ferdowsi Theater hall that located on western side in Warsaw Street that could to fit for 350 persons.

Address: Nejat allahi Avenue.(Villa). Corner of Warsaw Street. human science scientists' house

Phone number: 88911611

Fax: 88928521

Website: www.ihht.ir

Qasr (museum garden)

Qasr museum garden that called with qasr prison, it was the first prison in Tehran. This prison now shut down and under title qasr r museum garden people could visit it as one of cultural, historical and artistic centers in country.

Farrokhi yazdi hall, amphiTheater hall, qasr museum garden that 100 persons could fit on there that could increases to 200 persons was located on western side of this complex. This hall equipped with audio and video

systems so that we could watching every event such as meeting, paly reading, live performance art, and Theater and display movie.

Address: Shariati Avenue, East motahari street, police square

Public terms Phone number: 88443311

Phone numbers: 88445806-884233400-88435330

Website: www.qasr.ir

Ghiam (Cinema)

This cinema was known Ghiam cinema till middle of 1990 year and after that after many years for its shut down it was begun to work as opera house.

Capacity: 416 persons

Now owner: Mostazafan foundation (Sub Company of martyr foundation

complex)

Address: Taleghani avenue (Takhte jamshid). after Valiasr avenue.

Phone number: 88938323-88938322

Kavousiyeh culture house

Kavousiyeh alley is the newest alleys in (3) district in Tehran and in reason especial traits that has converted to trading and administrative center in city. One of these centers is kavousiyeh culture house that was established the young men could attendant in this culture house and could train them.

Address: Jordan Street. Sarve alley. No 44. (3) floor. **Phone number:** 88656981-88656982-88656984

SMS: 30002100270270

Email: kavosiyeh@gmail.com

Website: www.kavosiyeh.mytehran.ir

Koroush (cinema complex)

Koroush complex has 2 Theater hall.

Jupiter hall also displays performances for children.

Address: shahid sattari highway.after hakim exit. prophet St. at center of

city. No 57.

Phone number: 44971791 Communicative phone: 4701 Email: info@koroushcineplex.com

Jupiter hall Phone number: 44971583

Jupiter hall Email: info@familyjupiter.com

Website: www.koueoushcineplex.com

Kuhak (local house)

Art and culture house of kuhak locale house started its activity at the beginning of fall in 1390 with the aim of forming and supporting cultural-artistic and local centers. This center deals with holding acting workshops, forming theatrical groups, holding drama classes and other activities in the arena of theatrical arts and besides them it performs some local dramas in its saloon with capacity of 100 people.

Address: Gelestan estate (Railway) Golha Boulevard .Fourth Yas. Yas 18. Meter street. Tuba Boulevard. Imam Ali complex.

Phone number: 77274121

Email: mahale.koohak@gmial.com **Website:** www.kalad.mytehran.ir

Golriz (cinema Theater)

This cinema named Golriz (cinema Theater) after the revolution and has the capacity of 380 viewers.

Address: seyd jamal asad abadi st.after the square.corner of 34th st.

Phone number: 88708881-88718713

Golestan (culture house)

Municipality of region eight is situated in the east of Tehran. This region is divided into three municipality areas and 13 locales. Cultural and artistic management of region 8 is situated in Golestan culture house. It has five floors. It stated working in 1376 by the name of cultural and artistic complex of Golestan. At the beginning of 1381, it was named family culture house and again in 1389 continued serving as cultural and artistic culture house of Golestan. The building has a saloon for meetings and accommodates about 300 people and it is also used for performing drama.

Address: Narmak. Helale Ahmar Square .golestan Street. Golestan culture

house.

Phone number: 77413769

Website: www.golestan.forhangsara.ir

Mandana (cinema Theater)

The Theater was founded around the year 1340 And has long been active in the popular stage comedy and free Theater-children Theater groups are continue working with it.

Hall capacity: 500

Address: Tehran.damavand st.narmak st.beyhaghi alley.

Phone number: 77401698

Website: www.cinemamandana.com

Eastern Marzdaran (local house)

Local house of eastern Marzdaran that is situated in the region 2, is one of the most active local house in the arena of drama. It has got a drama saloon that accommodates 95 people and by using local calls, some dramas are performed for people in there. Also, acting classes and workshops are held for the people who are interested in it.

Address: JalaleAleAhmad Street in the west of Tehran.after Azmayesh Bridge. Marz daran local house.

Phone number: 44251503-44249941

Tehran academy

Tehran academy is publishing and in addition cultural and artistic institution. This institution produces products at relation with Theater and also holds different proficiencies classes at relation with performance arts. This artistic center has hall that could fit for 30 persons and also Theater seminars arranging at Tehran academy that it was began since 2012 and it is holds in every year since that time till now.

Address: Tehran. Kharim khan Avenue. Aban (Azodi) street. Keyvan alley.

No 6

Phone number: 88891512-88935585 Website: wwww.maktabetehran.com

Melal culture house

Melal culture house that is at center of Qeitariyeh garden, at this center we could observe performance arts since 1995 and now is important artistic cultural and training center that there is widespread services such

as training and cultural services have delivered for residents who are in in this region, this center is equipped to library, gallery, meeting hall, and training classes for different goals.

Meeting hall and amphiTheater of this place by name farhang hall and with 110 square meters, has scene with 24 square meters, and 85 chairs that it is could increase to 30 chairs.

Address: Ayatoallah highway.Qeitariyeh Blvd.Qeitariyeh garden.Melal culture house.

Phone number: 22212392-22671718

Fax: 22671717

Website: www.melal.farhangsara.ir

Mehr (culture house)

Cultural artistic complex by name Besat was opened by mayor in 1995 and it was chosen as cultural artistic staff for 19 district municipality in 2007. This complex extended it activities as Mehr culture house since June 2010. Mehr culture house has 4 stories and 1600 meters that amphiTheater hall has located at second floor that 100 persons could sit and watching dramas.

Address: Bahman square. shahid tondghoyan highway. Khaniabadehno .shahid Latifi Street. taghargh alley. Besat garden.

Postal code: 1891689443

Phone number: 55037766-550037799

Fax: 55037766

Email: culturalmehr@yahoo.com **Website:** www.mehr.fahangsara.ir

Milad (Cinema)

This hall hosting shows with 588 persons and milad cinema arranges perform arts with this capacity.

Address: Tehran. Southern side of Shohada square

Nepton (book hall)

Tehran municipality was established book halls center at 1980 that these centers offers books and it is main activity for them and they are considering to other cultural and artistic activities and we could name of these centers as nepton book hall that freelance Theater shows are performing on that and it hosts comic shows on its scene and that hall has 300 seats.

Address: Imam Hossein square (greetings to him). Damavand Avenue. Shid Qashaqaei Street corner (former kohan name). Book hall building (former neptown cinema).

Phone number: 88744299

Niavaran (culture house)

Niavaran culture house started working as a formal cultural house in 1374.

The main saloon (Persian Gulf)'s capacity: 262

Gousheh (Corner) saloon: capacity: 109

Address: Pasdaran Street. After AQdasieh three way. Across from the

park.farhangsara street.

Phone number: 22287081-2

Email: niavarancenter@gmail.com

Website: www.fniavaran.ir

Vahdat hall

One of the most equipped and biggest halls for Iran opera-music and it is under management of rudaki foundation. It has the capacity of 740 people in total.

Main scene of this hall has 12-meter width and more than 10-meter depth.

Also, it has three mobile-scene systems.

Address: Hafez st.shahriar st.rudaki foundation.

Phone number: 66705101-66731419

Email: support@talarvahdat.com

Website: www. talarvahdat.com

www.bonyadroudaki.ir

Hamoun

The Theater was established by Hamoun immortal art studio as a private Theater and besides its training goals, it deals with different arenas of theatrical arts (elocution, announcing, radio drama performance, Theater radio, form movements, music, opera, Theater and acting) and they perform drama in the saloon with capacity of 100 people.

Address: Mirdamad Street. Between Mohseni square and shariati street.

Southern west Roodbar Street. No 16. Unit 1

Postal code: 154675111

Phone number: 22227091-26409415

Email: Hamoon.st@gmail.com

Homaye saadat Theater

Homayeh saadat cultural institute started its activity as a private one in 1381 with the permit received from guidance and culture ministry and under its supervision and it acts in training productive areas and different artistic performances happen there. The institute was established with the goals of holding short Term workshops holding training classes and holding specialized meetings. Also, it is equipped with a Theater and it accommodates 10 viewers with all professional facilities for performing drama and the saloon is used for performing and rehearsing Theater professionally.

Address: Shahreziba. Ayatolah Kashani Street under shahid Bakeri Bridge.

Next to parsian bank. No 261. Fourth floor unit 4

Phone number: 44361504-44353050 Email: homayesaadatfilm.gmail.com Website: www.homayesaadatfilm.ir

Honar and andishe

An institution by name art and idea could establish a center with same name in 2015 and specified there for practice, training and Theater performance art. This hall was built only for Theater display and 75 bystanders could to profit from programs that hold there.

Address: 7th Tir square. At beginning southern Kheradmand – next to

Yeghaneh Street. No 48 **Phone number:** 88823364

Hengham (culture house)

Hengham culture hall by name "Salamat" begins its activities since January 2004 and renamed to "Hengham" in 2011.

Address: Resalat square. Hengham AVENUE. delavaran Street. Northern azadeghan Street. Next to shahrvand store. Hengham culture hall.

Phone number: 77491491-2

Fax: 7727771

Email: f.hengam@gmail.com

Website: www.hengam.faranhangsara.ir

Yakhchiabad (local house)

Yaghchiabad alley culture house with considering general goals established in 2007. Scientific-cultural and artistic activities for this culture house divide between 14 cultural house that Tehran municipality artistic cultural organization supervises them.

Address: Naziabad.behesht Square.400 dastghah Street.

Website: www.yakhchiabad.mytehran.ir

PROVINCES THEATER HALLS

This section is referring to Theater halls that are active now and performance requirements are considered in their facilities. Governmental and nongovernmental halls each marked with its own symbol.

East Azarbaijan Province

Cultural and art Complex Eghbal azar hall

Tabriz | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats: 450

Phone number: 33319415

Cultural and art complex

Tabriz | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Black box hall | Number of seats: 90

Phone number: 33319415

City Theater main hall(tarbiyat)

Tabriz | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats: 220

Phone number: 35243112

Ghobeh zarrin hall

Tabriz | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:350

Phone number: 2890619

Moallem hall

Tabriz | Owner: Ministry of Education | Number of seats:700

Phone number: 35563123

Sadghi city Theater hall

Tabriz | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:75

Payab city Theater hall

Tabriz | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:60

Phone number: 35243112

Cultural and art complex

Marand | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:200

Phone number: 2238899

Hall number 2

mianeh | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:140

Phone number: 2232575

Soufee hall

maragheh | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:300

Phone number: 2249171

Cultural and art complex

Bonab | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:300

Phone number: 37734772

Siami hall

tabriz | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:240

Phone number: 33281202

House of art

Tabriz | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:280

Phone number: 32844953

Cultural and art complex

Azarshahr | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:120

Phone number: 34224100

Cultural and art complex

Ajabshir | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:160

Phone number: 37631003

Cultural and art complex

Malekan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:210

West Azarbaijan Province

Vahdat hall

Urmia | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Picture frame

Phone number: 4433469791

Mahabad

Mahabad | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Picture frame

Phone number: 4442222901

Oshnavieh

Oshnavieh | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Picture frame

Phone number: 4444626801

Piranshahr

Piranshahr | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Picture frame

Phone number: 4444222207

Sardasht

Sardasht | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Picture frame

Phone number: 4444328583

Takab

Takab | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Picture frame

Phone number: 4445527922

Shahindezh

Shahindezh | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Picture frame

Phone number: 4446328717

Miandoab

Miandoab | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Picture frame

Phone number: 4445249699

Bukan

Bukan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Picture frame

Salmas

Salmas | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Picture frame

Phone number: 4435228878

Khoy

Khoy | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Picture frame

Phone number: 4436339870

Chaldaran

Chaldaran | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Picture frame

Phone number: 4434266381

Shout

Shout | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Picture frame

Phone number: 4434278024

Chaypareh

Chaypareh | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Picture frame

Phone number: 4436721039

Padasht

Padasht | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Picture frame

Phone number: 4434285675

Omid

Urmia | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Picture frame

Phone number: 4433381230

Kanoon

Urmia | Owner: Institute for intellectual development of children and young adult

| Picture frame

Phone number: 4433381230

Urmia University

Urmia | Owner: University | Picture frame

■ Mobilization of Urmia

Urmia | Owner: Mobilization | Picture frame

Phone number: 4433455849

Ardabil Province

Byza hall

Ardabil | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:240 | Picture frame

Phone number: 04533230879

Mohaghqegh ardabili

ardabil | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:300 | Picture frame

Phone number: 04533232153

Najaf lou

ardabil | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:60 | Black box

Phone number: 04533230879

Jafarabad complex

Jafar abad | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:200 | Picture frame

Phone number: 04533323724

Araz complex

Pars Abad

Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:300 | Picture frame

Phone number: 04533325370

Andisheh complex

Meshginshahr | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:400 | Picture frame

Phone number: 0453332350

Khalkhal complex

Khalkhal | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:400 | Picture frame

Phone number: 04533322638

Garmi complex

Garmi | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:300 | Picture frame

Imam Ali complex

Bilesavar | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:300 | Picture frame

Phone number: 04533328764

Isfahan province

Amusement Park

Fouladshahr

Phone number: 2628

Honar va Andisheh

Fouladshahr

Phone number: 2637223

Ayatollah Khamenei

Flavarjan | Owner: Islamic Propagation Organization

Phone number: 35884

Imam Khomeini

Flavarjan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance

Phone number: 20231

Farhang

Kashan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance

Phone number: 4226661

Imam Khomeini

Nain | Owner: Ministry of Education

Phone number: 2253002

Shahid mofateh

ardestan | Owner: Ministry of Education

Phone number: 3288

Teachers Research Center hall

Ardestan | Owner: Ministry of Education

Farhang

Ardestan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance

Phone number: 4020-8420

Cultural and art complex

Natanz | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance

Phone number: 8950

Farhang

Samirom | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance

Phone number: 4278

Islamic Azad university hall

Samirom | Owner: Islamic Azad university

Phone number: 2001290128

Meraj

Golpayegan

Phone number: 27310

Golpayegan

Golpayegan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance

Phone number: 29414

Ghadir

Mobarakeh | Owner: Municipality

Phone number: 6200

Iran mobarakeh

Mobarakeh | Owner: Personal

Phone number: 5535

Shahid Arabian

Aranobidgol | Owner: Ministry of Education

Phone number: 3427

bozorgmehr

Aranobidgol | Owner: Ministry of Education

Shahid Rajai

Daran | Owner: Ministry of Education

Phone number: 6170

Alborz Province

Fathalibeygi hall

karaj | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:90 | Black box

Phone number: 02632519501

Rudaki hall

karaj | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:40 | Black box

Phone number: 02632252211

Administration hall

karaj | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:60 | Black box

Phone number: 02632563134

Javan Cultural center

karaj | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:308 | Picture frame

Phone number: 02637313911

Movie Theater

Mahdasht | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:100 | Picture frame

Phone number: 02632563150-53

Mulla Sadra hall

Eshtahard | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:100 | Picture frame

Phone number: 02637726511

Ghadir hall

Mohammad shahr | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats: 100 | Picture frame

Phone number: 02636334920

Velayat hall

Fardis | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:550 | Picture frame

Imam Ali hall

Savojbolagh | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:100 Picture frame

Phone number: 02644239590

Nazarabad hall

Nazarabad | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:100 | Picture frame

Phone number: 02645355766

Ilam Province

Cultural and art complex

Ilam | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:120 | Picture frame

Phone number: 08432225400

University of Ilam hall

Ilam | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:400 | Picture frame

Phone number: 09183403620

Omure Tarbiaty hall

Ilam | Owner: Ministry of Education | Number of seats:380 | Picture frame

Phone number: 08433333125

public Library hall

Abdanan | Owner: Administration Libraries | Number of seats:120 | Picture frame

Phone number: 09183410918

Cultural and art complex

Abdanan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:150 | Picture frame

Phone number: 08433625268

Shabab hall

Chardavol | Owner: Administration Libraries | Number of seats:150 | Picture frame

Phone number: 0844383452

Cultural and art complex

 $Ivan \mid Owner: Ministry \ of \ Islamic \ Guidance \mid Number \ of \ seats: 150 \mid \ Picture \ frame$

public Library hall

Sirvan | Owner: Administration Libraries | Number of seats:150 | Picture frame

Phone number: 08434224394

public Library hall

Chardavol | Owner: Administration Libraries | Number of seats:150 | Picture frame

Phone number: 08434224083

Cultural and art complex

chardavol | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:150 | Picture frame

Phone number: 084344223240

Cultural and art complex

Darehshahr | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:150 | Picture frame

Phone number: 08435222246

public Library hall

Dehloran | Owner: Administration Libraries | Number of seats:120 | Picture frame

Phone number: 08433723188

public Library hall

Mehran | Owner: Administration Libraries | Number of seats:120 | Picture frame

Phone number: 08433825135

Buoshehr Province

Cultural and art complex

Buoshehr | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:380 | Picture frame

Phone number: 09173772648

Administration hall

Buoshehr | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:130 | Picture frame

Phone number: 33320536

Outdoor sumer hall

Buoshehr | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:800 | Picture frame

Phone number: 09394522125

Saghiri hall

Buoshehr | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:170 | Black box

amiri hall

Buoshehr | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:80 | Black box

Phone number: 09394522125

hozeh honari hall

Buoshehr | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:80 | Black box

Ministry of Islamic Guidance hall

dashti | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:270 | Picture frame

Phone number: 353227320

Cultural center hall

dashti | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:100 | Black box

Phone number: 353227320

Shahid Khatami

jam | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:320 | Picture frame

Phone number: 09176980032

Farhang hall

Deyr | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:280 | Picture frame

Phone number: 09177725629

Honar hall

Deyr | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:280 | Picture frame

Phone number: 35427500

Hall

Deyr | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:40 | Black box

Honar hall

Kangan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:280 | Picture frame

Phone number: 09177724739

Ministry of Islamic Guidance hall

Ganaveh | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:100 | Black box

Honar hall

Ganaveh | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:272 | Picture frame

Phone number: 09173741605

Persian Gulf amphiTheater

Ganaveh | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:283 | Picture frame

Phone number: 09173741605

hall

Malek | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:80 | black box

Phone number: 09171710421

AmphiTheater

tangestan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:300 | Picture frame

Phone number: 09177720280

AmphiTheater

davar | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:165 | Picture frame

Phone number: 09173770195

Number one hall

tangestan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:135 | Black box

Phone number: 09177720280

Farhang hall

Dashtestan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:230 | Picture frame

Phone number: 09172672850

Shahid rava hall

Dashtestan abpakhsh | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:120 |

Picture frame

Phone number: 09381813398

Shahid ranjbar

Khark | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:300 | Picture frame

Phone number: 09330010848

Khark

Khark | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:50 | Black box

Peyambar-e azam

Khark | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:300 | Picture frame

Phone number: 09179928657

Deylam hall

Deylam | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:40 | Black box

Phone number: 09179928657

Chaharmahal and Bakhtiari Province

Ghadir complex

Shahr-e kord | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:400 | Picture frame

Phone number: 03833348903

Amirkabir Ghadir complex

Shahr-e kurd | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:350 | Picture frame

Phone number: 03832271772

Cultural center of hahr-e kurd

Shahr-e kurd | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:300 | Picture frame

Phone number: 091318119095

Shahid beheshti

Shahr-e kurd | Owner: Ministry of Education | Number of seats:150 | Picture frame

Phone number: 09133812736

Amin farrokhshahr

Shahr-e kurd | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:150 | Picture frame

Phone number: 09132826756

Cultural center of Farsan

farsan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:250 | Picture frame

Phone number: 03833226066

Cultural center of Boroojen

Boroojen | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats: 400 | Picture frame

Khorasan Razavi Province

Honar hall

Ghocan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:235 | Picture frame

Phone number: 05117222444

Ershad

Sarakhs | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:135 | Picture frame

Phone number: 05134528881

Shahid motahari

fariman | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:350 | Picture frame

Phone number: 05134622591

Sarv

Kashmar | Owner: javanCinema | Number of seats:485 | Picture frame

Phone number: 051355234960

Modares

Khavaf | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:300 | Picture frame

Phone number: 0514226101

Shahid Kazemian

Khavaf | Owner: Ministry of Education | Number of seats :130 | Picture frame

Phone number: 05154322003

Kavir

Khavaf | Owner: Municipality | Number of seats: 150 | Picture frame

Phone number: 05154322091

Tarbiyat

Firozeh | Owner: Ministry of Education | Number of seats: 150 | Picture frame

Phone number: 05145323011

Samen-ol hojaj

 $Khalilabad \ | \ Owner: Ministry \ of \ Islamic \ Guidance \ | \ Number \ of \ seats: 212 \ | \ Picture \ frame$

Salman

Khalilabad | Owner: Ministry of Education | Number of seats:300 | Picture frame

Phone number: 051577274

Khaje nezam-olmolk

Chenaran | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:120 | Picture frame

Phone number: 05146126542

Andisheh

torbate heydariyeh | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of

seats:210 | Picture frame **Phone number:** 0515228101

valfajr

torbate heydariyeh | Owner: Ministry of Education | Number of seats:400 Picture frame

Phone number: 05122522060

Honar

torbate heydariyeh | Owner: Theater Association | Number of seats:70 | Black box

Phone number: 0512224533

Yaghoot

Bajestan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:300 | Picture frame

Phone number: 05156523599

Shahid tondgoyan

torbat-e heydarieh | Owner: National oil company | Number of seats:400 | Picture frame

Phone number: 05152318030

Hashemi nejhad

Taybad | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:150 | Picture frame

Phone number: 05154524366

Honar

Bardaskan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:130 | Picture frame

Phone number: 05155421360

Vakili

Neyshbour | Owner: Municipality | Number of seats:165 | Black box

Adib

Neyshbour | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:165 | Black box

Phone number: 05142240802

Honar

torbat-e jam | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:170 | Black box

Phone number: 0515525218

Tarbiyat

torbat-e jam | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:300 | Picture frame

Phone number: 05152527115

Ershad

Gonabad | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:258 | Picture frame

Phone number: 05157250547

Bohlol

gonabad | Owner: Islamic Azad university | Number of seats:400 | Picture frame

Phone number: 05157258470

Kashefi

Sabzevar | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:380 | Picture frame

Phone number: 05144660230

Beyhaghi

Sabzevar | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:120 | Picture frame

Phone number: 05144660230

City Theater main hall

Mashhad | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:310 | Picture frame

Phone number: 051536075481

Bahar hall

Mashhad | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:80 | Black box

Phone number: 051536075481

City Theater Puppetry

Mashhad | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:800 | Picture frame

Hashminejhad Puppetry

Mashhad | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:235 | Picture frame

Phone number: 05132764110

shamayel

Mashhad | Owner: non state | Number of seats:80 | Black box

Phone number: 05138465523

Pastou

Mashhad | Owner: non state | Number of seats:90 | Black box

Eshragh Puppetry

Mashhad | Owner: Hozeh honari | Number of seats:100 | Picture frame

Phone number: 05138830361

hamdam shamayel

Mashhad | Owner: non state | Number of seats:150 | Picture frame

Phone number: 05137112113

North Khorasan Province

Shams hall

bojnourd | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:360 | Picture frame

Phone number: 05832234412

Golshan hall

bojnourd | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:460 | Picture frame

Phone number: 05832234412

Hafez hall

bojnourd | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:280 | Picture frame

Phone number: 05832234412

Shahid Amani hall

Shirvan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:100 | Picture frame

■ Ghadir hall

Shirvan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:288 | Picture frame

Phone number: 05836223222

Cultural center

Faroj | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:80 | Picture frame

Phone number: 05836425415

Ershad hall

Jajrom | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:100 | Picture frame

Phone number: 05832276080

Ershad hall

Maneh and Samalqan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats: 270

| Picture frame

Phone number: 05832920999

Nasim hall

Esfarayen | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:290 | Picture frame

Phone number: 05837220339

Andisheh hall

Garmeh | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:150 | Picture frame

Phone number: 05832505462

Khuzestan Province

Eshragh

Abadan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:150 | Picture frame

Phone number: 06153222297

Samen-ol aeme

Abadan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:200 | Picture frame

Phone number: 06153222297

Mehre

Abadan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:350 | Picture frame

Ershad hall

Aghajari | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:400 | Picture frame

Phone number: 06152662022

Baran

Omidiyeh | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:300 | Picture frame

Phone number: 06152620623

Ershad hall

Omidiyeh | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:70 | Black box

Phone number: 06152620623

Ershad hall

Andimeshk | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:70 | Black box

Phone number: 06142654306

Khorshid hall

Andimeshk | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:300 | Picture frame

Phone number: 06142654306

Khorshid hall No1

Andimeshk | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:80 | Black box

Phone number: 06142654306

Khorshid hall No2

Andimeshk | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:80 | Black box

Phone number: 06142654306

Aftab

Ahvaz | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:400 | Picture frame

Phone number: 06133784682

Aftab hall No1

Ahvaz | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:80 | Black box

Phone number: 06133784682

Aftab hall No2

Ahvaz | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:70 | Black box

Imam Khomeini

Izeh | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:350 | Picture frame

Phone number: 06143620482

Resalat

bavi | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:200 | Picture frame

Phone number: 06133654502

Ferdowsi

Baghmalek | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:200 | Picture frame

Phone number: 06136554502

Afagh

Behbahan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:350 | Picture frame

Phone number: 06152724550

Ershad

Behbahan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:250 | Picture frame

Phone number: 06152724550

Shahid Avini

Bandar-emahshahr | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats: 300 |

Picture frame

Phone number: 06152338853

Ershad

Bandar-emahshahr | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:80 |

Black box

Phone number: 06152338853

Sarband

Bandar-emahshahr | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:200 |

Picture frame

Phone number: 06152338853

Fanoos

Khoramshahr | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:200 | Picture frame

Khalij-e fars

Khoramshahr | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:350 | Picture frame

Phone number: 06153511655

Hamidieh hall

hamidiyeh | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:220 | Picture frame

Phone number: 0613724747

Cultural and art complex

Dezfoul | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:250 | Picture frame

Phone number: 0614223655

Ershad complex

Dezfoul | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:250 | Picture frame

Phone number: 0614223655

Koy-e modares complex

Dezfoul | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:200 | Picture frame

Phone number: 0614223655

Complex hall complex

Dezfoul | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:70 | Picture frame

Phone number: 0614223655

Ershad

dasht-e azadegan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:200 |

Picture frame

Phone number: 06136746145

Hafez

dasht-e azadegan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:200 |

Picture frame

Phone number: 06136746145

Complex hall complex

Ramshir | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:220 | Picture frame

Honar

Ramhormoz | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:350 | Picture frame

Phone number: 06143523091

Mehr

Ramhormoz | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:200 | Picture frame

Phone number: 06143523091

aftkal

haftkal | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:150 | Picture frame

Phone number: 06143583722

Ebn-e sakit

Shakit | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:300 | Picture frame

Phone number: 061537222084

Shadegan hall

Shadegan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:250 | Picture frame

Phone number: 06153722084

Niayesh

Shush | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:400 | Picture frame

Phone number: 06142823431

Niayesh hall

Shush | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:120 | Black box

Phone number: 06142823431

Alvan

Alvan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:400 | Picture frame

Phone number: 06142823431

Farhang

Shushtar | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:350 | Picture frame

Phone number: 06136224540

Cultural and art complex

Gatvand | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:220 | Picture frame

Cultural and art complex

masjed soleyman | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:200 $\,\mid$

Picture frame

Phone number: 06143223120

Javan cultural center complex

masjed soleyman | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:250 |

Picture frame

Phone number: 06143223120

Khalij-e fars

Hendijan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:300 | Picture frame

Phone number: 06152570399

Cultural and art complex

Hoveyzeh | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:220 | Picture frame

Phone number: 06136746145

complex

Fadak | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:220 | Picture frame

Phone number: 06136746145

Zanjan Province

Imam Khomeini Cultural and art complex

Zanjan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:300 | Picture frame

Phone number: 02433444297

Nour hall

Abhar | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:220 | Picture frame

Phone number: 35278123

Shahid beheshti hall

abbar | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats: 200 | Picture frame

Phone number: 32822691

Eshragh hall

Khodabandeh | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:700 |

Picture frame

Imam Khomeini hall

Khoramdareh | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:400 |

Picture frame

Phone number: 35528833

Professional Theater hall

zanjan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:300 | Black box

Kousar hall

Zanjan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:200 | Picture frame

Phone number: 33535651

Imam Ali hall

Mahneshan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:200 | Picture frame

Phone number: 36224296

Semnan Province

Aftab hall No1

Semnan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:280 | Picture frame

Phone number: 3326954

Aftab hall No2

Semnan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:100 | Picture frame

Phone number: 3326954

Bahman hall

Shahroud | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:230 | Picture frame

Phone number: 3334106-7

Ershad hall

Shahroud | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:285 | Picture frame

Phone number: 23127

Sistan and Baluchestan Province

University literature

Zahedan | Owner: University | Number of seats:460 | Picture frame

Ferdowsi hall

Zahedan | Owner: Owner: University | Number of seats:975 | Picture frame

Phone number: 09158456073

City Theater

Zahedan | Owner: Owner: association Theater | Number of seats:230 | Picture frame

Phone number: 09151413385

Eshragh

Zahedan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:200 | Picture frame

Phone number: 054334444351

Zabol Cultural and art complex

Zabol | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:270 | Picture frame

Phone number: 05432390280

Khash Cultural and art complex

Zabol | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:230 | Picture frame

Cultural and art complex

Saravan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:270 | Picture frame

Phone number: 054376631199

velayat

Iranshahr | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:223 | Picture frame

Phone number: 05437227559

Imam Ali

chabahar | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:250 | Picture frame

Phone number: 05435320499

Cultural and art complex

Nikshahr | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:230 | Picture frame

Phone number: 05435233204

Cultural and art complex

Zahak | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:150 | Picture frame

Fars Province

Abureyhan hall

shiraz | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:160 | Picture frame

Phone number: 7384058

Hafez

shiraz | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:900 | Picture frame

Phone number: 2270906

Ehsan Cultural and art complex

shiraz | Owner: non state | Number of seats:460 | Picture frame

Phone number: 6253335-7

Sadra hall

shiraz | Owner: University | Number of seats:300 | Picture frame

Phone number: 2351256

Sina hall

shiraz | Owner: University | Number of seats:300 | Picture frame

Phone number: 2251256

Fajr hall

shiraz | Owner: University | Number of seats:150 | Picture frame

Phone number: 6460779

Hafez(Ghazal) hall

Shiraz | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:170 | Picture frame

Phone number: 2270906

Hafez(Mehr) hall

Shiraz | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:200 | Picture frame

Phone number: 2270906

Aftab

Shiraz | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance

Phone number: 2297042

Shahid dokohaki

Shiraz

Al-zahra

Shiraz | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance

Phone number: 7228825-6

Somayeh

shiraz

Phone number: 2228079

Moalem

shiraz

Phone number: 2228079

Ministry of Education hall

Abadeh | Owner: Ministry of Education | Number of seats:150 | Picture frame

Phone number: 6408

Ershad hall

Arsanjan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:250 | Picture frame

Phone number: 1678

Ministry of Islamic Guidance hall

Estahban | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:250 | Picture frame

Phone number: 8994

Ministry of Islamic Guidance hall

Oghlid | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:350 $\,\,$ | Picture frame

Phone number: 2229100

Ministry of Islamic Guidance hall

Mazan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:450 | Picture frame

Phone number: 2262

Ministry of Islamic Guidance hall

Sarvestan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:80 $\,\,$ | Picture frame

Phone number: 2225208

Ministry of Islamic Guidance hall

Firozabad | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:150 | Picture frame

Mardani hall

Kazeron | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Picture frame

Phone number: 42202

Shahid Asgari hall

Kazeron | Owner: Ministry of Ejuction | picture frame

Phone number: 2213353

Baghnazar

Kazeron | Owner: Municipality | picture frame

Phone number: 33019

Rezvan

Kazeron | Owner: Municipality | picture frame

Phone number: 45852

Ferdowsi

Lar | Owner: Ministry of Ejuction | picture frame

Phone number: 2228038

Avini

Lamard | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:200 | Picture frame

Phone number: 1285

Mehr

Marvdasht | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Picture frame

Phone number: 3350833

Ministry of Islamic Guidance hall

Neyriz | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:150 | Picture frame

Phone number: 28400

Zarrindasht

Zarrindasht(Darab) | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:150 |

Picture frame

Qazvin Province

Imam Khomeini

Qazvin | Owner: Administration Libraries | Number of seats:200 | Picture frame

Phone number: 02833660033

Alame rafiee

Qazvin | Owner: Administration Libraries | Number of seats:100 | Picture frame

Phone number: 92833223780

Ershad Cultural and art complex

Qazvin | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:100 | Picture frame

Phone number: 02833340159

Eghbaliyeh Cultural and art complex

Qazvin | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:120 | Picture frame

Phone number: 02833422811

Imam Ali Cultural and art complex

Takestan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:300 | Picture frame

Phone number: 02835240810

Abgarm Cultural and art complex

Avaj | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:100 | Picture frame

Phone number: 02834762988

■ Velayat Cultural and art complex

Buin Zahra | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:100 | Picture frame

Phone number: 02834225373

Danesfahan Cultural and art complex

Buin Zahra | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:110 | Picture frame

Phone number: 02834535531

Kosar Cultural and art complex

Alvand-Alborz | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:110 |

Picture frame

Niyayesh Cultural and art complex

Mohamadiyeh-Alborz | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:300

Picture frame

Phone number: 02832563642

Baran Cultural and art complex

Abyek | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:300 | Picture frame

Phone number: 02832896420

Qom Province

Shahid Avini hall

Qom | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:248 | Picture frame

Phone number: 02532114208

Besat Avini hall

Qom | Owner: Ministry of Youth Affairs and Sports | Number of seats:300 | Picture frame

Phone number: 02536564697

Ghadir

Qom | Owner: Administration Libraries | Number of seats:250 | Picture frame

Phone number: 0253720239

Mah hall

Qom | Owner: Ministry of Youth Affairs and Sports | Number of seats:60 | Picture frame

Phone number: 02536564697

Kurdestan Province

Farvardin

sanandaj | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Picture frame

Phone number: 3285070

Theater Association hall

sanandaj | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Picture frame

Phone number: 3285070

Ershad Cultural and art complex

saghez | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:450 | Picture frame

Baneh Cultural and art complex

baneh | Owner: Administration Libraries | Number of seats:150

Kichak hall

baneh | Owner: Administration Libraries | Number of seats:150

Cultural and art complex

Bijar | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Picture frame

Phone number: 29222

Cultural and art complex

Marivan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:250 | Picture frame

Phone number: 2201152

Cultural center

Marivan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:250 | Picture

frame

Phone number: 2221157

Divandareh

Marivan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:100 | Picture frame

Phone number: 2910

South Kerman

Shahid madahi pour

jiroft | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:250 | Picture frame

Phone number: 03443318231

Abrar

jiroft | Owner: Ministry of Ducation | Number of seats:600 | Picture frame

Phone number: 43217900

Hahid mysam

kahkuj | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:210 | Picture frame

Phone number: 43206080

Shahit Motahari

kahnuj | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:300 | Picture frame

Vali-e asr

Manojan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:322 | Picture frame

Phone number: 43305290

Imam reza

roudbar | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:360 | Picture frame

Phone number: 43367889

Behdasht

roudbar | Owner: Ministry of Health, Treatment and Medical Training | Number of

seats:150 | Picture frame **Phone number:** 43366016

peyambar-e azam

Anbarabad | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:290 | Picture frame

Phone number: 43294605

Ayatollah Khamenei hall

Qaeh ganj | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:300 | Picture frame

Phone number: 43390296

Kerman Province

Emad center hall

Kerman | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:220 | Picture frame

Phone number: 296099104

Shahid Beheshti complex

Kerman | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:120 | Picture frame

Phone number: 4218089

Cultural and art complex

Baft | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats: 200 $\,$ | Picture frame

Phone number: 3716

Bastami

Bam | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance

Cultural and art complex

Zarand | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:250 | Picture frame

Phone number: 8818

Mahan Cultural and art complex

Mahan | Owner: Administration Libraries

Phone number: 6211

Kohgiluyeh-Boyer Ahmad Province

Farhang hall

Yasouj | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:350

Phone number: 3227110

Helal ahmar

Yasouj | Owner: Red Crescent | Number of seats:400

Phone number: 2238620

Bonyad-e shahid

Dehdasht | Owner: Foundation of Martyrs and Veterans Affairs | Number of seats:400

Phone number: 2226717-19

Helal ahmar

Dehdasht | Owner: Red Crescent | Number of seats:300

Phone number: 3015

Sherkat-e Naft hall

Gachsaran | Owner: Workers Club

Phone number: 33233021

Sherkat-e Naft

Gachsaran AmphiTheater | Owner: National oil company

Golestan Province

Fakhredin asad-e gorgani

Gorgan Zarand | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:450 |

Picture frame

Phone number: 01732226181

Negah hall

Gorgan Zarand | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:450 | Black box

Phone number: 01732226181

Cultural and art complex

Bandar-e torkaman | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:300 | Picture frame

Phone number: 0173427109

Cultural and art complex

Agh ghala | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:230 | Picture frame

Phone number: 01734528935

Cultural and art complex

Ali abad Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:256 | Picture frame

Phone number: 01734222700

Cultural and art complex

Ramian | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:320 | Picture frame

Phone number: 01735880655

Cultural and art complex

Gonbad | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:500 | Picture frame

Phone number: 017333344811

Cultural and art complex

Minodasht | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:300 | Picture frame

Phone number: 01735243950

Cultural and art complex

Minodasht | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats: 248 | Picture frame

Cultural and art complex

Azadshahr | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Picture frame

Phone number: 01735735228

Cultural and art complex

Kurdkoy | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:240 | Picture frame

Phone number: 01734342551

Cultural and art complex

Bandar-e Gaz | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:164 |

Picture frame

Phone number: 01734366325

Kanon-e Taha

Gorgan | Owner: Ministry of Education | Number of seats:280 | Picture frame

Phone number: 01732426044

Kanon-e Hekmate afarinesh

Gorgan | Owner: Ministry of Education | Number of seats:230 | Picture frame

Phone number: 01732252030

Gilan Province

Cultural and art complex

Roudsar | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:440 | Picture frame

Phone number: 01342629110

Cultural and art complex

Amlashr | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:120 | Picture frame

Phone number: 01342722885

Cultural and art complex

Langroud | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:240 | Picture frame

Phone number: 01342543100

Cultural and art complex

Siahkal | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:350 | Picture frame

Cultural and art complex

Astaneh ashrafiyeh | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:350 | Picture frame

Phone number: 01344839631

Khatam-olanbiya Cultural and art complex

Roudsar | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:610 | Picture frame

Phone number: 01333237353

Sardar-e jangal Cultural and art complex

Rasht | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:440 | Picture frame

Cultural and art complex

Roudsar | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:380 | Picture frame

Phone number: 01334736367

Cultural and art complex

Some-e sara | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:430 | Picture frame

Phone number: 01344324860

Cultural and art complex

Shaft | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:178 | Picture frame

Phone number: 01334786132

Cultural and art complex

Bandar-e Anzali | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:250 |

Picture frame

Phone number: 01344425502

Cultural and art complex

Talesh | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:250 | Picture frame

Phone number: 013 44229420

Lorestan Province

Avini Cultural and art complex

Khoramabad | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:340 | Picture frame

Zarrin koub hall

Borojerd | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:250 | Picture frame

Phone number: 353800202

Farhang-o honar

Aligodarz | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance

Phone number: 2229197

Mazandaran Province

Imam Khomeini Cultural and art complex

Tonekabon | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:300 | Picture frame

Phone number: 01154224452

Imam Khomeini Cultural and art complex

Noshahr | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:230 | Picture frame

Phone number: 01152323379

Peyambar-e azam Khomeini Cultural and art complex

Nour | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:282 | Picture frame

Phone number: 01144554963

Ghadir Khomeini Cultural and art complex

Mahmoudabad | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:297 |

Picture frame

Phone number: 01144745330

■ City Theater Complex

Amol | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:180 | Picture frame

Phone number: 01144151921

■ Vali-e asr Cultural and art complex

Amol | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:240 | Picture frame

Phone number: 01144151922

Imam Khomeini Cultural and art complex

Babolsar | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:274 | Picture frame

Shahid bahonar Cultural and art complex

Babolsar | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats: 205 | Picture frame

Phone number: 0113536080

Main hall

Babolsar | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:100 Black box

Phone number: 0113536080

Cultural and Cinema complex

Babol | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:213 | Picture frame

Phone number: 01132199889

Hor Cultural and art complex

Ghaemshahr | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:218 | Picture frame

Phone number: 01142266119

Cultural and art complex

Savadkouh | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:285 | Picture frame

Phone number: 01142424199

Ershad Cultural and art complex

Savadkouh | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:180 | Picture frame

Phone number: 01142454510

Ghadir Cultural and art complex

Jouybar | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:187 | Picture frame

Phone number: 01142531880

Salman-e harati AmphiTheater

Sari | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:230 | Picture frame

Phone number: 0113374810

Amir-al momenin Cultural and art complex

Neka | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:356 | Picture frame

Phone number: 01134745858

Basirat Cultural and art complex

Behshahr | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:228 | Picture frame

Fajr Cultural and art complex

Galougah | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:216 | Picture frame

Phone number: 01134660224

Markazi Province

Aeeneh Cutural Center

Arak | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:300 | Picture frame

Phone number: 08633133307

Abas-e eghbal-e ashtiani

Ashtian | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:270 | Picture frame

Phone number: 09183688851

Professor Mahmoud-e hesabi Complex

Tafresh | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:320 | Picture frame

Phone number: 09183688161

Salman-e savoji hall

Saveh | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:380 | Picture frame

Phone number: 09123550784

Shahid chamran hall

Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:120 | Picture frame

Phone number: 009123550784

Eshragh Library hall

Delijan | Owner: Administration Libraries | Number of seats:150 | Black box

Phone number: 09183669834

Cutural Center

Delijan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:80 | Picture frame

Phone number: 09183669834

Kousar Cutural Center

Khomein | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:254 | Picture frame

Fakhr-e din araghi Library hall

koumeijan | Owner:Administration Libraries | Number of seats:100 Black box

Phone number: 08635453143

Hormozgan Province

Shahid avini

Bandar abas | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:750

Phone number: 07615556346-07615550432-07615554237

Aftab hall

Bandar abas | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:110

Phone number: 07615556346-07615550432

Parsian hall

Parsian | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:130

Phone number: 07615554237

Touba Caltural Center

Bandar abas | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats :350

Phone number: 07615556346

Shahid beheshti

Minab | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:160

Phone number: 07615554237

Sheikh tousi hall

Roudan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:160

Phone number: 07615556346-07615550432-07615554237

Bahonar hall

Jask | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:110

Phone number: 07615550432

Gouhar Caltural Center

Bandar-e lengeh | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:308

Peyambar-e azam hall

Bostanak | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:308

Phone number: 07615556346

Shahid hassanzadeh

Hajiabad | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:308

Phone number: 07615554237

Hamedan province

Abu ali sina Cultural and art complex

Hamedan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:500 | Picture frame

Phone number: 08132660070

Abu ali sina No1 hall

Hamedan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:80 | Black box

Phone number: 08132660070

Abu ali sina No2 hall

Hamedan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:40 | Black box

Phone number: 08132660070

Avini Complex main hall

Hamedan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:220 | Picture frame

Phone number: 08138386018

Avini hall

Hamedan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:90 | Black box

Phone number: 08138386018

Fajr hall

Hamedan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:340 | Picture frame

Phone number: 08138264709

Kanon-e Mahdiyeh

Hamedan | Owner: Ministry of Eductin | Number of seats:300 | Picture frame

Kanon-e parvaresh-e fekri

Hamedan | Owner: Institute for the Intellectual Development of Children and

Young Adults | Number of seats:300 | Picture frame

Phone number: 08134223411

Seyed Jamal al din Complex

Asad abad | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:460 | Picture frame

Phone number: 08133225058

Ferdowsi Complex

Toysarkan Asad abad | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:680 | Picture frame

Phone number: 08134220018

Allameh dehkhoda hall

Razan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:250 | Picture frame

Phone number: 08136226457

Andisheh hall

Razan | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:314 | Picture frame

Phone number: 08136226457

Farhangian Movie Theater

Malayer | Owner: Ministry of Ducation | Number of seats:800 | Picture frame

Phone number: 0813350420

Markaze amouzesh honar

Malayer | Owner: Ministry of Ducation | Number of seats:250 | Picture frame

Phone number: 0813350420

Municipality hall

Malayer | Owner: Municipality | Number of seats:1000 | Picture frame

Phone number: 0813350420

Andisheh hall

Nahavand | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:269 | Picture frame

Phone number: 0813230773

Besat Complex

Kabodar ahang | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:600 | Picture frame

Ayatollah bahari

Bahar | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:200 | Picture frame

Phone number: 08134225511

Yazd Province

Farhang hall

Yazd | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:300 | Picture frame

Phone number: 03536247111

Sharafuddin Ali Yazdi hall

Yazd | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:160 | Picture frame

Phone number: 03536269799

Honar hall

Yazd | Owner: Ministry of Islamic Guidance | Number of seats:300 | Picture frame



NATIONAL THEATER FESTIVALS

INTERNATIONAL THEATER FESTIVALS



IRAN'S NATIONAL THEATER FESTIVALS

This section is about Theater festivals that has a history and known identity and are still considered active.

National Basij Theater festival

The Basij Resistance Force, which has always been active in the field of arts and culture, is mobilizing this Theater festival, the aim is motivating Basij Theater groups and artists to participate in cultural and artistic activities of community.

Address: Tehram.motahari st.next to subway station.

Phone number: 78965412

Email: info@basij.ir Website: www.basij.ir

Resistance Theater-Fath Khoramshahr festival

This festival with supporting and supervision from holy defending and revolution Theater association holds in general pay its attention to resistance and holy defending an Islamic revolution culture. The first period of this festival formed in 1995 and continues till now. In this festival, there is competition for performance arts at different sections.

Address: Tehram .northern sohrevardi.western hoveyze.no124.3th floor.

Phone number: 88530032-88530031 **Email:** info@Theatermoghavemat.ir

rtf15th@yahoo.com

Website: www.theatermoghavemat.ir

www.resistancetheater.ir www.khz.farhang.gov.ir

Customary and traditional Theater festival

This festival holds with attempt of customary and traditional Theater club of the Department of Performing Arts of Ministry of Culture and Islamic Guidance.

Address: Hafez Ave, Shariar St, next to Vahdat hall, performance arts hall,

festivals secretariat

Website: www.theater.ir

Imam rezai Theater festival

The festival held by imam Reza foundation and Performing Arts Center and the Department of Culture and its also included Razavi Theater festival. Children and adolescent & puppeteer razavi(Bandar Abbas)ritual & screen reading festival(Kohgilouyeh & Boyerahmad) Razavi Bojnoord & Yasooj.

Address: Khorasan shomali province.Bojnoord.tarbiat st.Golshan Artistic and Cultural Complex.

Phone number: 05842244115 - 3 05842234412

Website: www.khorasanshomali.shamstoos.ir

www.khsh.farhang.gov.ir/fa/dabir

Sourehmah Theater festival

This Theater festival is the result of combining two festivals the Mah and Soureh festival.

Soureh was a festival which held for Religious & young people performances and the first time it held was in.1369 Mah Theater festival was held for first time in 1382 with the slogan" spirituality ,thought ,art .It was the Successor of sourah and kids of mosque Festival.

Address: Tehran.somayeh st.before hafez st.hoze honari.

Postal code: 15815/1677

Phone number: 84172205 - 84172202-84172204 - 84172201

Email: info@artfest.ir , artfest.ir@gmail.com

Website: www.hozehonari.com

Street Theater citizen festival-Lahijan

Since 1389 has started to work and it goes on until today.

Address: Lahijan.imam st. Department of Culture and Islamic Guidance

Phone number: 0194233528

Email: info@ httpshahrvand-lahijan.ir **Website:** www.shahrvand-lahijan.ir

Isar national Theater festival

Administration of artistic and dramatic of martyr Foundation seeks to explain human values and promote a culture of sacrifice and martyrdom and therefore holds Theater festival of sacrifice.

Address: Taleghani st.northern bahar.no 5. Adjutancy of Research and

Communications

Phone number: 88305765

Fax: 88303760

Email: info@navideshahed.com **Website:** www.navideshahed.com

Disabled Theater Festival

Welfare Organization in order to inform the society about people with disabilities and their capabilities, held the first period of Disabled Theater Festival in May 1382.

Address: City park.shahid fayazbakhsh. Welfare Organization

Phone number: 66702001-9

Email: pr-iashnvare@bezisti.ir

Website: www.jashnvare-tavan.behzisti.ir

IRAN'S INTERNATIONAL THEATER FESTIVALS

This section is about Theater festivals that has a history and known identity and are still considered active.

Fadjr international Theater festival

Every year on the anniversary of the Islamic Revolution Fadjr international Theater festival will be held at the same time. The organizer of the festival is the Ministry of Culture and Islamic Guidance. Thirty-four of the festival has been held and holding the first period goes back to the year 1361.

Secretariat address: Shahriar Ave, Henry Corban St, 18 No, third floor, Fadir international Theater festival secretariat.

Phone Number: 66748045-66477969

Fax: 66747969

Postal code: 1133734913 **Website:** www.fitf.theater.ir

Iran's Universities International Theater festival

This festival has been held since 1376 and evaluates the student academic performances. So far this festival has been held for 18th time.

Secretariat address: Tehran. Enghelab st. balavar alley. biulding no 1. no 4

Postal code: 1591634311
Phone Number: 66477857
Email: iifut@gmail.com
Website: www.iifut.com

International Theater festival of puppetry students

Secretariat address: Tehran. Enghelab st. balavar alley. biulding no 1. no 4

Postal code: 1591634311 **Phone Number:** 66477857

Website: www.art.ac.ir www.yjc.ir

International Theater festival for children and adolescents-Hamedan

The festival of Theater for children and adolescents has been held by the Center for the Performing Arts Centre of the Ministry of Culture and the General Administration of Culture in Hamedan.

Secretariat address: Hafez Ave, Shariar St, next to Vahdat hall, performance arts hall, festivals secretariat

Phone number and Fax: 00982166705101-0098216670702 and 5,

Inward 319

Email: d.jashnvareh@yahoo.com **Website:** www.children.theater.ir

Tehran-Mobarak International Theater Festival

It started in the Sixties and has been held 14 times.

Attention to puppet Theater at special children and minor addresses and try to creating festive, vivacious and favorable space meanwhile attempt to transferring training messages at special health, environment and appropriate social behaviors.

Secretariat address: Felestin Ave, between Enghelab Ave and Bozorghmehr St, Semshad deadend, 1 No, Doll house.

Phone number: 00982166493500

Email: info@tehranmobarak.com

Website: www.tehranmobarakfestival.com

Marivan street Theater international festival

Department of Culture and Islamic Guidance Kurdistan, Iranian Association of Performing Arts and General Office of performing arts co operating with Marivan mayor and Islamic city council has been held the festival. So far, ten of the festival has been completed.

Secretariat address: Kordestan.marivan.farhang bulvar. Art and Cultural

Complex of Culture and Islamic Guidance. **Postal code:** 6671743173

Phone number: 08734601154

Fax: 08734601155

Email: mariwan.festival@gmail.com **Website:** www.mariwanfestival.com



MAGAZINE



BOOK

Publications that are introduced in this section have published several books on the art of Theater. Other publishers that are not present in the list of records have not had much in this regard.

Arvan

The publication was founded in 1377.

Address: Tehran.enghelab st.ordibehesht st.vahid nazari st.no 105.first

floor.unit 3.

Phone number: 66962850

Fax: 66962851

Astan qods mashhad

Astan Quds Razavi in 1362 founded the Institute.

Address: Mashhad.sajad boulevard.southern janbaz st.

Phone number: 0511-7625001-3

Fax: 0511-37615079

Postal code: 157/91735

Email: info@astanprint.ir

Website: www.astanprint.ir

Afraz

Afraz publishing is active in the field of Theater.their books in the field of play, the Iranian Theater history, Theater and directing theory has been used by Theater students and researchers.

Address: Tehran.felastin st.vahid nazari st.afshar alley.ni 1.unit 5.

Phone number: 66401585

Email: info@afrazbook.com

Website: www.afrazbook.com

Amirkabir

Institute of Amirkabir publication was registered as the public utility nonprofit institute of Amirkabir publication in 1364.

Address: Tehran.Jomhurieslami street.esteghlal square.south east wing Mokhberodoleh intersection. No 2.

Phone Number: 33900751-2

post box: 419111365

Fax: 33903747

Email: info@amirkabir.net **Website:** www.amirkabir.net

Ideh

Idea publication, by publishing new ideas, acts in the specialized areas of art.

Address: Tehran.northern khradmand street.eighteenth street. No 26.

Phone Number: 88348720-23 Email: infor@ideapublication.ir website: www.ideapublication.ir

Preservation and Sacred Defense Values Foundation

This publication works In various fields of cultural and artistic activities in conformity with its statutes Including plays and other books related to Theater.

Address: Tehran.beheshti street.pakestan st.16Alley.no3

Phone number: 88732161 **Email:** info@defapress.ir

Bootimar

Address: Mashhad.amirkabir st.roodaki st.no 90.

Phone number: 8450649-8535739
Website: www.bootimarpub.com

website: www.bootimarpub.com

Bidgol

This institute was registered in 1380 and in its activity record, it has published the books related to theatrical arts.

Address: Tehran.enghelab street across from Tehran university.between

Farvardin and Fakhrerazi street.No 1274

Postal code: 131474-4479

phone number: 021-66463545

Fax: 021-66963616

Website: www.nashrebidgol.ir

Toos

Address: Tehran.enghelab st.daneshgah st.pourjavadi alley.no 5.

phone number: 66491448-66461007

Fax: 44491445

Website: www.toospub.com

Cheshmeh

cheshmeh publication started its activity for publishing book in 1364.

Store address: KarimKhan. corner of Mirzayeshirazi. No 107

Store Phone Number: 88907766

Address: Enghelab street.aboreyhan street vahid nazari street. No 35.

cheshmeh publication office. **Phone Number:** 66892524

Fax: 66461455

Email: info@cheshmeh.ir **Website:** www.cheshmeh.ir

Daryanavard

This Publishing was established in 1380.

Address: Enghelab street.aboreyhan street vahid nazari street. No 35.

cheshmeh publication office. **Phone Number:** 66892524

Fax: 66461455

Email: info@cheshmeh.ir **Website:** www.cheshmeh.ir

Rozaneh

This publications from 1370 until now has activities in various fields.

Address: Tohid sq.corner of parcham st.next to tejarat bank.no 2.4th floor.

Postal code: 1457875594

Phone Number: 66567925-66430503

Fax: 66567926

Roshangaran

Roshangaran publication started its activity in 1363.

Address: yousefabad street.farhang square street 33/ corner of amaj- No

21- unit 3.

Phone Number: 88723936-88722665 Email: roshangaran@gmail.ocm

Website: www.roshangaran.pub.ir

Saghi

Address: Ferdosi sq.sepahbod gharani st.shahid falahpour st.no 4.

Phone Number: 88809748-88896850

Fax: 88922725

Post box: 15815-3565 **Postal code:** 1599935111

Email: roshangaran@gmail.ocm **Website:** www.saghipublic.net

Setahban

Published several books about Theater. **Email:** setahban.publication@gmail.com

Website: www.ale-ebrahim.ir

Soroush

Soroush publication company is the inheritor of name and works of soroush publication unit that has been one of the units of Islamic Republic of Iran's broadcasting. Soroush publication company was registered in Aban of 1374

Address: Motahari st.inter section of shahid Mofateh st. next to the subway.building of central office of soroush.

Phone Number: 88310610

Address: Enghelab st.between aboureyhan and felestine st.store of

soroush toranjestan. soroush toranjestan store.

Phone Number: 66493620-22

Fax number: 88345488

Email: info@soroushpublishingco.ir soroushpublishingco@gmail.com **Website:** www.soroushpublishingco.ir

Samt

The organization, called as organization of studying and codifying university humane science books that is briefly called samt, started working as one of the organizations subsidiary to science researches and technology ministry after getting legal permits in the middle of 1363.

Address: Tehran. Jalale ale ahmad highway.west of Imam yadegar bridge. central building.

Postal code: 1463645881 **post box:** 6381/14155

Phone Number: 44248776/44234843

Fax: 44246121-44248777

Store: Tehran. Enghelab st. abooreyhan st. no 107

Phone Number: 66417857 Email: info@samt.ac.ir

Website: mail.samt.ac.ir./mail

Samangan

Address: Semnan.kosar sq.pardis 3 of semnan university.unit 2.

Postal code: 35135-1175

Phone Number: 0231-4449585 Email: samanganbook@gmail.com

Surehmehr

Publication company of surehmehr as custodian of artistic area publications and a place for showing productive works of artistic area has the responsibility of all affairs related to planning-content design-technical production-publishing and distributing books and publications and other cultural and artistic products of this area.

Addresse: Tehran. Hafez st. rasht st. no 23

Phone number: 61942-021

SMS: 30005319

Email: sales@sooremehr.ir

Shahre ghalam

Addresse: Tehran.vozara st.32th st.no one.7th floor.unit 704.

Phone number: 77181545-6

Fax: 77181547

Postal code: 1516714777 Email: info@shghalam.ir Website: www.shghalam.ir

Scientific and cultural

This company has a long background and rich heritage in the arena of publishing that is an integration of two powerful publishing institutes called "institute of translating and publishing book" and "franklin publication institute.

Address: Tehran.jahane kudak intersection. koman alley. no 25

Central office: 70-88774569-021

Email: info@elmifarhangi.ir office@elmifarhangi.ir

Website: www.elmifarhangi.ir

Qatreh

It started its activity in 1367.

Address: Tehran. fatemi street.sheikhlar street (sixth), Banafsheh alley. no 8.

Phone Number: 8897331-3

Fax: 88968996

Email: info@ghatrehpub.ir nashr.ghatreh@yahoo.com

Website: www.nashreghatreh.com

Qoqnoos

Qognoos publication started working in 1356.

Address: Central office.tehrans enghelab st.shohadayeh Jandarmeri st.no 111

Phone Number: 66460099-66408840

Fax: 66413933

store address: Tehran.enghelab street.book bazarche ketab.quqnoos

publication

Phone Number: 66413722 Email: pub@gognoos.ir Website: www.qoqnoos.ir

Aban book

Aban book has also contributed in to developing and elevating drama art over the last years and it has published valuable books on Theater theory and dramas.

Address: Enghelab st.fakhre razi st.fatehi darian alley. no 2. unit 10

Postal code: 1314734857

Phone Number: 66955012-4 / 66971494-6

Fax: 66401643

Website: www.abanbook.com

Neyestan book

publication of Neyestan book, in fact, is the child of Neyestan magazine which was published from 1374 to 1376.

Address: Sader highway.shahid southern Qalandri.corner of sixth. no 2

Phone Number: 22612443-5

Fax: 22610786

Email: info@neyestanbook.com **Website:** neyestanbook.com

Marlik

Marlik publication has compiled and translated comprehensive and specialized books on art and art entrance exam over the consecutive years.

Address: Tehran.enghelab square.the twelfth farvardin street.before

Jomhuri st. corner of afshin deadend.no 184.

postal code: 13144544

Phone Number: 66409877-66402057-66952912

Fax: 66950559

Email: info@Marlicart.ir

Madrese

This publication started in 1368.

Address: Tehran.Sepahbod gharani.before karimkhan bridge.shahid

haghighat talab alley.no 36. **postal code:** 14155-1949 **Phone Number:** 88800324

Fax: 66593559

Email: info@madresehpub.sch.ir **Website:** www.en-madreseh.ir

Markaz

markaz publication is a private publication which was established in 1364 **Address:** Tehran.fatemi st. across from laleh hotel-baba taher st.no 8. First floor.

Phone Number: 88970462-3 88969848 88965098

Fax: 88965169

Email: info@naser-e-markaz.com

Morvarid

This institute was opened in 1340 and it was situated in an office in naderi street.

Now, Morvarid company works continuously in the area of Theater book such as Plays and theoretical books.

Address: Tehran.enghelab street.aboureihan street.vahid nazari street.no 29

Phone Number: 66400866 **Website:** www.morvarid.pub.com

Navide shiraz

Navide shiraz started in 1349. **Address:** Shiraz.22th bahman st.

Phone Number: 32226661-2

Fax: 071-32229676

Website: www.navideshiraz.com

Nei

Nei publication company was established in 1363.Nei publication company has also worked in the area of Theater and has published some books such as plays and theoretical books of Theater.

Address: Tehran.fatemi st.rahi moayeri st.after fakuri street. no 20

postal code: 1413717371

Phone Number: 021-88021214

Fax: 021-89782464

Email: info@nashreney.com **Website:** www.nashreney.com

Nila

Specialized publisher of theatrical and narrative literature in Iran. This institute was founded in Aban of 1376 and most of its published works belong to realms of theatrical arts specially Theater and then narrative literature (novel and story).

Address: Tehran-Lalezare No street- No 487

Postal code: 1145713414 Phone Number: 021-66734298 Website: www.nilabook.com

Niloofar

Niloofar publication is one of the famous publishing companies in Iran that mostly deals with publishing literary books and it has published a lot of important books.

This publisher has also considered publishing the books related to theatrical arts and has found its place among Theater audience.

Address: Tehran.enghelab st.university st.no 130

Phone Number: 66461117 **Website:** www.niloogarpub.com

Hermes

The book city, established Hermes publication and then changed the publishing unit to an independent company in 1387 by the name of Hermes book publication.

Address: Tehran.valiasre avenue.after vanak square.before valinejad st.

no 1337

Tehran.valiasre street.after vanak square.no 2493

Postal code: 1969833316

Phone Number: 88790619-88790618

Fax: 88790616

Email: hermespublishers@yahoo.com

Website: www.hermesbooks.ir

Hamrah

Address: Azadi st.eskandari st.after azarbaijan.boostan sadi alley.no 85.

MAGAZINE

Theater proficiency publications

History

Mirza Rezahkan tabatabaei Naeini has published a newspaper by name Theater newspaper in 1947 that this publication is valuable newspaper at Theater occupation in Iran. Iran artist association publication was begun to work by Atta- o- Allah Zahed and Mehdi Amini in 1952 and finally after more attempts, performance arts publication for performance arts general office was published by Hassan Shirvani in 1956. Many publication was published and were public were forgotten them and finally Theater season publication begins its work and it continues its job in 1988 and 1997 despite many halts. Theater proficiency publication for artistic domain for Islamic propagation organization was begun to work and performance art publication that was famous among people in 1956, it was begun to work by name performance monthly magazine in 1984. We could refer to Theater proficiency publication that were published and halted during these years: Bidar monthly magazine, Theater offices, Theater dossier, dot, Theater fifteen days, Soureh monthly magazine, Theater book, Honar seasonal magazine, culture sheet, pen and so on.

We refer to some proficiency publications that still publish.

Theater quarterly

publishing Since 1978

Concessionaire:

Performance arts association in Iran

Theater quarterly published scientific and research papers on different courses on performance arts and it is known among researchers and Theater professionals from acceptability and scientific credit.

Address: Tehran, Karimkhan zand Blvd, Sothern Aban avenue, Arshad alley, 10 No, 2th floor, performance art publication.

Postal code: 1598774517

Phone number: 00982188946669

Email: ft.drama@gmail.com

Theater cinema monthly magazine

This monthly magazine is publishing and included performance arts despite problems that were Theater proficiency publications and these problems still are against these publications and it offers news and censures and discussions about Theater.

Address: Tehran, postal code: 14155-5778

Phone number: 0098217521269

Fax: 0098217521269

Website: www.cinematheater.ir

Namayesh monthly magazine

This Proficiency magazine include papers, discussion, censure and offering opinion about performance art in Iran and worldwide.

Concessionaire:

Performance arts association in Iran

Address: Tehran, Karim khan zand Avenue, Southern Nejat Allahi Street,

Arshad Street, No 10, 2th floor, (3) unit. **Phone number:** 00982188946669

Email: nameyesh_magazine@yahoo.com

Website: www.namayesh-pub.ir

Fine arts quarterly

The quarterly aims the fine arts, performance arts and music, publishing researches and scientific experiences on performance arts and music.

Concessionaire:

Fine arts lot in Tehran University

Address: Enghelab square, enghelab avenue, Tehran University, fine arts

lot, publications office

Address (for attendance referal): Enghalab square, Enghelab Avenue, Ghods street, before to Bozirghmehr Street, 3 building for fine arts lot, 3th floor, publication office.

Email: fineartj@ut.ac.ir

Website: www.jfadram.ut.ac.ir/journal

Sahneh-mah

This magazine was considered as monthly magazine and now it suspended and we could determine precision time for publishing it. This proficiency magazine includes Theater news, censure, notes, analyze and discussions about Theater.

Concessionaire:

Hoze-honari

Address: Tehran, Hafez Avenue, Somaiyeh crossroads, artistic domain for Islamic propagation organization, 4th floor, performance arts center for artistic domain.

Phone number: 00982188804072 - 00982188895053

Email: info@hhsahneh.ir akhbaresahneh@yahoo.com Website: www.hhsahneh.ir

Two quarterly-scientific and researches magazines about performance arts and music (art University)

These publications were paid attention to printing scientific and research papers from masters and students about Theater and music.

Concessionaire:

Art University

Address: Tehran, haft-e- tir square, southern shahid moffateh avenue, southern side of Shiroudi stadium, Varzandeh street, 2 number building, Theater cinema college, performance arts and music publication office

Phone number: 00982166728845

Email: nnm.journal@art.ac.ir

Website: www.dam.journal.art.ac.ir

Parageraf monthly magazine

Special for performance arts (Theater, cinema, TV, domestic shows)

Concessionaire:Bahareh Borhani

Address: northern Sohravardi Avenue, west hoveizeh street, No 121, unit

1. Ground floor

Phone number: 00982188177009

Fax: 00982188177268

Email: paragerafmag@gmail.com





Library and Documents center for city Theater hall

Specialty library and documents center and performance arts documents were opened at 4th floor in city Theater hall in 1987. Gathering performed written impressions and performed scripts but not written, gathering performance arts posters, leaflets for performance arts, images, show magazines, censures, papers and selected columns of newspapers and so on are related to this center.

Address: Tehran, Enghelab and Valiasr crossroads, cultural and artistic city Theater complex.

Phone number: 00982166460593-0098216951745

Theater office Library

This office includes library that the main job at that collecting and preserving documents and specialty books that are related to performance arts. This library is valuable place for researchers and Theater students and in addition city Theater library and artistic domain library are at this domain. You could see download link for being books that are at library in Theater office website.

Address: Ferdowsi square- Shahid mosavi Avenue- Mohammad agha street-Theater office.

Phone number: 00982166700131
Website: www.edareteatr.com

Holy defense Theater library

After establishing specialty archive for holy defend shows at June 2007, revolution Theater association and holy defend was established library for that. all of library resources are including almost 370 books, hand written archived scriptwriting dramas, almost 40 papers and whole of scene role magazines volumes before 2014 year was finished.

Phone number: 00982188530031-00982188530032

Website: www.resistancetheater.ir





Introduction of Sites Related to Theater and Drama in Fields of News, Criticism, Photo and Ticket Sales.

Iran Theater

www.teater.ir



Ticket.news.celebs

www.tiwall.com/theater



city Theater news.ticket...

www.teatreshahr.com



Ticket

www.gishetheater.com



Theater house

www.theaterforum.ir



Iranshahr hall

www.tamashakhaneh.ir



Theater office.khane namayesh

www.edareteatr.com



Cinema-Theater magazine

www.cinema-theater.com



Iranian artists house

www.iranartists.org



Hoze-honari

www.hozehonari.com



Sangelaj hall

www.sangelaj.ir



Roudaki foundation

www.bonyadroudaki.ir



Molavi hall

www.molavitheater.com



Honar hall

www.talarehonar.ir



Azadi tower.ticket

www.borjeazadi.com



Theater online

www.mrart.ir



Review.report.pics

www.theatrnet.com



Ticket

www.tik8.com



Therapeutic Theater

www.dramamahaleh.com



Kanoon

www.kanoonnews.ir



Report.news

www.namayesh24.com



Theater bazar

www.bazaartheater.com



Theater house-Association of Theater for Children and Adolescents

www.teatrekodak.blogfa.com



Performing Arts Administration of the Ministry of Culture and Islamic Guidance

www.theater.farhang.gov.ir



Ticket

www.irantic.com



Bani Film Newspaper

www.banifilm.ir



Theater pictures

www.irantheaterphoto.com



IRIB-4

www.tv4.ir



Ticket

www.gishe.com



First page

www.avval.ir/theater



Artists basij

www.noskhehonar.ir



University Theater

www.iifut.ir



Revolution and Sacred Defense Theater

www.resistancetheater.ir



Festivals

www.theaterfestival.ir



Disabled Theater

www.iraniandisabletheater.com



Iran namayesh

www.irannamayesh.com



Iran actor

www.iranactor.com



Theater news

www.tnews.com

